A HISTORICAL BIBLIOGRAPHY OF THE BUILT ENVIRONMENT IN THE

WASHINGTON, D.C., METROPOLITAN AREA,

INCLUDING MONTGOMERY AND PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTIES, MARYLAND,

AND ALEXANDRIA AND ARLINGTON AND FAIRFAX COUNTIES, VIRGINIA

Compiled by Richard Longstreth

2001, last revised 21 April 2019

This listing focuses on historical studies, with an emphasis is on scholarly work published during the past forty years. I have also included some popular histories due to the wealth of information they afford and monographs on out-of-town architects who made a major contribution locally. Institutional histories are generally not included unless they cover the physical dimension in some detail.

The geographic area covered outside the District of Columbia encompasses Montgomery and Prince George's counties in Maryland and Arlington and Fairfax counties as well as the independent municipalities of Alexandria and Falls Church in Virginia.

Studies focusing on building or landscape types, aside from houses, are generally listed under the appropriate typological category even if their subjects are located Maryland or Virginia. The categories were developed for convenient reference, but most listings could easily be in at least two such groupings, so scanning the range of potential categories is recommended. Additional material on Maryland can be found in Richard Longstreth, comp., "A Historical Bibliography of the Built Environment in Baltimore and Maryland," on this website.

Repositories consulted include the Alexandria Public Library, Special Collections; Arlington County Public Library, Virginia Room; District of Columbia Public Library, Washingtoniana Division; Fairfax City Regional Library, Virginia Room; General Services Administration Library; George Washington University, Gelman Library; Historical Society of Washington, D.C.; Library of Congress; Montgomery County Historical Society; National Park Service, National Capital Region, Technical Information Center; Prince George's County Memorial Library System, Hyattsville Branch, Maryland Room; and University of Maryland, Architecture Library and McKeldin Library.

Thanks go to Howard Gillette, Eileen McGuckian, Susan Pearl, Pamela Scott, and Richard Guy Wilson for reviewing a draft and adding to the list. Additions and corrections are welcome; please send them to me at rwl@gwu.edu.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

General, Economic, and Social Histories.	2
Urbanism	4
Architects, Builders, Engineers, Landscape Architects, and Planners	13
Architecture and Landscape Architecture, General	18
Commercial and Industrial Buildings.	20

Government and Military Buildings	21
Houses and Housing	25
Institutional Buildings	30
Monuments and Outdoor Sculpture	33
Recreational Facilities	36
Religious Buildings	37
Residential Development and Neighborhoods	39
Transportation Facilities and Systems	42
Pictorial Histories	45
Guides	47
Maryland	48
Virginia	53

GENERAL, ECONOMIC, AND SOCIAL HISTORIES

- Abbott, Carl, "Perspectives on Urban Economic Planning: The Case of Washington, D.C., Since 1880," Public Historian 11 (spring 1989): 5-21
- , <u>Political Terrain: Washington, D.C., from Tidewater Town to Global Metropolis</u>, Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1999
- Arnebeck, Bob, <u>Slave Labor in the Capital: Building Washington's Iconic Federal Landmarks</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- Asch, Chris Myers, and George Derek Musgrove, <u>Chocolate City: A History of Race and Democracy in the Nation's Capital</u>, Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2017
- Becker, Lucy J., <u>Marching on Washington and the Forging of an American Political Tradition</u>, Berkeley: University of California Press, 2002
- Carson, Barbara G., <u>Ambitious Appetites: Dining, Behavior, and Patterns of Consumption in Federal Washington</u>, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1990
- Cary, Francine Curro, ed., <u>Urban Odyssey: A Multi-Cultural History of Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1996
- Culbertson, Graham Wooten, "'Life Was Doing Something New': The Making of the American Metropolis, 1870-1920," Ph. D. dissertation, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, 2013 [Washington, New York, and Chicago]

- Daum, Andreas W., and Christof Mauch, <u>Berlin, Washington, 1800-2000: Capital Cities, Cultural</u>
 Representations, and National Identities, New York: Cambridge University Press, 2005
- Elfenbein, Jessica I., et al., <u>Civics, Commerce, and Community: The History of the Greater Washington</u>

 <u>Board of Trade, 1889-1989</u>, Washington: Center for Washington Area Studies, George

 Washington University; and Dubuque, Iowa: Kendall/Hunt Publishing Co., 1989
- Farrar, Margaret E., <u>Building the Body Politic: Power and Urban Space in Washington, D.C.</u>, Urbana: University of Illinois Press, 2008
- Fitzpatrick, Michael Andrew, "'A Great Agitation for Business': Black Economic Development of Shaw," Washington History 2 (fall-winter 1990-91): 48-73, 108-11
- Gale, Dennis E., <u>Washington, D.C.: Inner-City Revitalization and Minority Suburbanization</u>, Philadelphia: Temple University Press, 1988
- Gillette, Howard, Jr., <u>Between Justice and Beauty: Race, Planning, and the Failure of Urban Policy in Washington, D.C.</u>, 1995; reprint ed., Philadelphia: University of Pennsylvania Press, 2006
- _____, "A National Workshop for Urban Policy: The Metropolitanization of Washington, 1946-1968," <u>Public Historian</u> 7 (winter 1985): 8-27
- Graves, Donald E., "Why the White House Was Burned: An Investigation into the British Destruction of Public Buildings in Washington in August 1814," <u>Journal of Military History</u> 76 (October 2012): 1095-1127
- Green, Constance McLaughlin, <u>Secret City: A History of Race Relations in the Nation's Capital</u>, Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1967
- , <u>Washington: A History of the Capital, 1800-1950</u>, 1962; reprint ed., Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1976
- Gutheim, Frederick, The Potomac, 1949; reprint ed., New York: Holt, Rinehart & Winston, 1974
- Harrigan, Robert E., <u>Pastimes in Washington: Leisure Activity in the Capital Area, 1800-1995</u>, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 2002
- Heard, Sandra Rena, "The 'Bad' Black Consumer: A Study of African-American Consumer Culture in Washington, D.C., 1910s-1930s," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 2010
- Honnighausen, Lothar, and Andreas Falke, eds., <u>Washington, D.C.: Interdisciplinary Approaches</u>, Tubingen: A. Francke, 1993
- Jackson, Maurice, "Washington, DC: From the Founding of a Slaveholding Capital to a Center of Abolitionism," <u>Journal of African Diaspora Archaeology & Heritage</u> 2 (May 2013): 38-64
- Jacobs, Kathryn Allamong, <u>Capital Elites: High Society in Washington, D.C.</u>, after the Civil War, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1995
- Junior League of Washington, <u>An Illustrated History: The City of Washington</u>, New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1977

- Krugler, David F., <u>This Is Only a Test: How Washington, D.C., Prepared for Nuclear War</u>, New York: Palgrave Macmillan, 2006
- Larson, Katherine, ed., World Film Locations: Washington, D.C., Chicago: Intellect Books, 2015
- Lewis, Tom, Washington: A History of Our National City, New York: Basic Books, 2015
- Lessoff, Alan, <u>The Nation and Its City: Politics, "Corruption," and Progress in Washington, D.C., 1861-</u>1902, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1994
- Luria, Sarah, <u>Capital Speculations: Writing and Building Washington, D.C.</u>, Durham, N.H.: University of New Hampshire Press, 2005
- McGovern, Stephen J., <u>The Politics of Downtown Development: Dynamic Political Cultures in San</u>
 <u>Francisco and Washington, D.C.</u>, Lexington: University of Kentucky Press, 1998
- Madsen, Annelise K., "Columbia and Her Foot Soldiers: Civic Art and the Demand for Change at the 1913 Suffrage Pageant-Procession," <u>Winterthur Portfolio</u> 48 (winter 2014): 283-310
- Melder, Keith, with Melinda Young Stuart, <u>City of Magnificent Intentions: A History of Washington</u>, <u>District of Columbia</u>, 1983; revised ed., Washington: Intac, 1997
- Moore, Jacqueline M., <u>Leading the Race: The Transformation of the Black Elite in the Nation's Capital</u> 1880-1920, Charlottesville: University Press of Virginia, 1999
- Pitch, Anthony, S., "Patriotism and Reconstruction of Washington, D.C., after the British Invasion of 1814," in Lawrence J. Vale and Thomas J. Campanella, eds., <u>The Resilient City: How Modern Cites Recover from Disaster</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 2005, 97-116
- Sturtevant, Lee, "A Short Biography of Charles Carroll Glover (1846-1936)," Washington: by the author, 2002

URBANISM

Early Development

- Alexander, Thomas G., "Red Rock and Grey Stone: Senator Reed Smoot, the Establishment of Zion and Bryce Canyon National Parks, and the Rebuilding of Downtown Washington, D.C.," <u>Pacific Historical Review</u> 72 (February 2003): 1-38
- Arnebeck, Bob, "Tracking the Speculators: Greenleaf and Nicholson in the Federal City," <u>Washington History</u> 3 (spring-summer 1991): 112-25, 140
- Bedini, Silvio A., The Jefferson Stone, Frederick, Md.: Professional Surveyors Publishing Co., 1999
- ______, "The Survey of the Federal Territory: Andrew Ellicott and Benjamin Banneker," Washington History 3 (spring-summer 1991): 76-95, 137-38
- Berg, Scott W., <u>Grand Avenues: The Story of the French Visionary Who Designed Washington, D.C.</u>, New York: Pantheon, 2007
- Bordewich, Fergus M. Washington: The Making of the American Capital, New York: Amistad, 2008

- Bowling, Kenneth R., Creating the Federal City, 1774-1800: Potomac Fever, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1988 , The Creation of Washington, D.C.: The Idea and the Location of the American Capital, Fairfax, Va.: George Mason University Press, 1991 , "From 'Federal Town' to 'National Capital': Ulysses S. Grant and the Reconstruction of Washington, D.C.," Washington History 14 (spring-summer 2002): 8-25 , "The Other G. W.: George Walker and the Creation of the National Capital," Washington History 3 (fall-winter 1991-92): 5-21, 90-91 Brandenburg, David J., and Mellicent H. Brandenberg, "The Duc de la Rochefoucauld-Liancourt's Visit to the Federal City in 1797: A New Translation," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 35-60 Carter, Charles Carroll, et al., Creating Capitol Hill: Place, Proprietors, and People, Washington: U.S. Capitol Historical Society, 2018 Davis, Timothy, "Inventing Nature in Washington, D.C.," in Arthur Molella and Joyce Bedi, eds., Inventing for the Environment, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2003, 32-81 Dougherty, J. P., "Baroque and Picturesque Motifs in L'Enfant's Design for the Federal Capital,"
- Dumbauld, Edward, "Thomas Jefferson and the City of Washington," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical</u> Society 50 (1980): 67-80

American Quarterly 26 (March 1974): 23-36

- Ehrenberg, Ralph E., "Mapping the Nation's Capital: The Surveyor's Office, 1791-1818," <u>Quarterly Journal of the Library of Congress</u> 36 summer 1979): 279-319
- ______, "Nicholas King: First Surveyor of the City of Washington, 1803-1812," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 47 (1969-70): 31-65
- Gillette, Howard, Jr., ed., Southern City, National Ambition: The Growth of Early Washington, D.C., 1800-1860, Washington: American Architectural Foundation and Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington University, 1995
- Grigg, Milton L., "Thomas Jefferson and the Development of the National Capital," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> [41] (1953-56): 31-100
- Harris, C. M., "Washington's 'Federal City,' Jefferson's federal town," <u>Washington History</u> 12 (spring-summer 2000): 49-53, 160-61
- _____, "Washington's Gamble, L'Enfant's Dream: Politics, Design, and the Founding of the National Capital," William and Mary Quarterly 56 (July 1999): 527-64
- Harrison, Michael R., "The 'Evil of the Misfit Subdivisions': Creating the Permanent System of Highways of the District of Columbia," <u>Washington History</u> 14 (spring-summer 2002): 26-55
- Hawkins, Don Alexander, "The Landscape of the Federal City: A 1792 Walking Tour," <u>Washington History</u> 3 (spring-summer 1991): 10-33

- Hodgkins, George W., "Naming the Capitol and the Capital," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 44 (1960-62): 36-53
- Jackson, Donald E., "L'Enfant's Washington: An Architect's View," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 50 (1980): 398-420
- Jennings, J. l. Sibley, Jr., "Artistry as Design," <u>Quarterly Journal of the Library of Congress</u> 36 (summer 1979): 225-78
- Kamoie, Laura Croghan, "Urban Plantations in the National City: Slavery, Republican Ideology, and Conflict on the Streets of Early Washington," in David Shields, ed., <u>Material Culture in Anglo-America: Regional identity and Urbanity in the Tidewater, Lowcountry, and Caribbean,</u> Columbia: University South Carolina Press, 2009, 328-51
- Pitch, Anthony S., "Patriotism and the Reconstruction of Washington, D.C., after the British Invasion of 1814," in Lawrence J. Vale and Thomas J. Campanella, eds., <u>The Resilient City: How Modern</u> Cities Recover from Disaster, New York: Oxford University Press, 2005, 97-116
- Scisco, Louis Dow, "A Site for the 'Federal City': The Original Proprietors and Their Negotiations with Washington," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 43 (1957-59): 123-47
- Scott, Pamela, "L'Enfant's City Described: The City in the Public Press, 1791-1795," Washington History 3 (spring-summer 1991): 96-111, 139-40
- Spilsbury, Gail Dickersin, <u>A Washington Sketchbook: Drawings by Robert L. Dickinson, 1917-1918</u>, Washington: Chesapeake Book Company, 2011
- Stephenson, Richard W., "The Delineation of a Grand Plan," <u>Quarterly Journal of the Library of Congress</u> 36 (summer 1979): 207-24
- , A Plan Whol[1]y New: Pierre Charles L'Enfant's Plan for the City of Washington, Washington: Library of Congress, 1993
- Thompson, Damien Juan, "Pictures on the Wall: Urban Reconstructing, Gentrification and the Struggle for Place in Twenty-first century Washington, D.C.," Ph.D. dissertation, American University, 2007
- Verheyen, Egon, "'The Splendor of Its Empire': Reconsidering Jefferson's Role in the Planning of Washington," in Erich Hubala and Gunter Schweikhart, eds., <u>Festschrift Herbert Sibbenhuner</u>, Wurzburg: Ferdinand Schoningh, 1978, 183-206

Planning and Public Space

- Arroyo, Nenette, "First Lady Helen Taft's Lunetta Remembered in Washington's Potomac Park," White House History 34 (fall 2013): 54-63
- Atherton, Charles H., "An Insider's Reflections on the Development of Washington 1960-2004," <u>Washington History</u> 18:1-2 (2006): 46-77
- Barthold, Elizabeth, "The Predicament of the 'Parklets': Understanding Washington's Smaller Parks," Washington History 5 (spring-summer 1993): 28-45, 91-92

- Bednar, Michael, <u>L'Enfant's Legacy: Public Open Spaces in Washington, D.C.</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006
- Benton-Short, Lisa, "Bollards, Bunkers, and Barriers: Securing the National Mall in Washington, DC," <u>Environment and Planning D: Society and Space</u> 25 (2007): 424-46
- ______, <u>The National Mall: No Ordinary Public Space</u>, Toronto: University of Toronto Press, 2016
- Bushong, William, "Rock Creek Park, District of Columbia, Historic Resource Study," National Park Service, 1990
- ______, and Piera M. Weiss, "Rock Creek Park: Emerald of the Capital City," <u>Washington</u>
 <u>History</u> 2 (fall-winter 1990-91): 4-29, 106-08
- Cable, Mary, The Avenue of the Presidents, Boston: Houghton Mifflin, 1969
- Davis, Timothy, "Inventing Nature in Washington, D.C.," in Arthur Molella and Joyce Bedi, eds.,

 <u>Inventing for the Environment</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, and Washington, Lemelson Center,
 Smithsonian Institution, 2003, 31-81
- Dolan, Thomas Wright, "Meridian Hill Park, Washington, D.C." M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1983
- Drutchas, Geoffrey G., "The Man with A Capital Design," <u>Michigan History</u> 86 (March-April 2002): 27-38 [James McMillan]
- Duempelmann, Sonja, "Creating Order with Nature: Transatlantic Transfer of Ideas in Park System Planning in Twentieth-Century Washington, D.C., Chicago, Berlin and Rome," <u>Planning</u> Perspectives 24 (April 2009): 143-73
- Einberger, Scott, <u>A History of Rock Creek Park: Wilderness & Washington, D.C.</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- Fanning, Kay, "The National Mall: Cultural Landscape Inventory," National Capital Region Office, National Park Service, Washington (http://www.nps.gov/nationalmallplan.gov/history.html)
- Fanning, Kay, "Union Square: Cultural Landscape Inventory," National Capital Region Office,
 National Park Service, Washington (http://www.nps.gov/nationalmallplan.gov/history.html)
- Farrar, Margaret E. <u>Building the Body Politic: Power and Urban Space in Washington, D.C.</u>, Urbana: University of Illinois Press, 2008
- Glazer, Nathan, and Cynthia R. Field, eds., <u>The National Mall: Rethinking Washington's Monumental</u> Core, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2008
- Gillette, Howard, Jr., "White City, Capital City," Chicago History 18 (winter 1989-90): 26-45
- Glickman, Barbara, <u>Capital Splendor: Gardens and Parks of Washington, D.C.</u>, Woodstock, Vt.: Countryman Press, 2012
- Gournay, Isabelle, "Washington: The DC's History of Unresolved Conflicts," in David Gordon, ed., <u>Planning Twentieth Century Capital Cities</u>, New York: Routledge, 2006, 115-29

- Gutheim, Frederick A., <u>Planning Washington 1924-1976: An Era of Planning for the National Capital</u> and Environs, Washington: National Capital Planning Commission, 197
- ______, and Wilcomb E. Washburn, <u>The Federal City: Plans and Realities</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1976
- Hatcher, Ed, "Washington's Nineteenth-Century Citizens' Associations and the Senate Park Commission Plan," Washington History 14 (fall-winter 2002): 70-95
- Helfrich, Kurt, "Modernisms for Washington? The Kennedys and the Redesign of Lafayette Square," <u>Washington History</u> 8 (spring-summer 1996): 16-37, 90-92
- Highsmith, Carol M., and Ted Landphar, <u>Pennsylvania Avenue: America's Main Street</u>, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1988
- Hosey, Lance, "Slumming in Utopia: Protest Construction and the Iconography of Urban America," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u> 53 (February 2000): 146-58 [Mall]
- Houck, Jeanne B., "Written in Stone: Historical memory and the Mall in Washington, D.C., 1865-1945," Ph.D. dissertation New York University, 1993
- Janke, Lucinda Prout, "The President's Park (Give or Take a Few Acres)," White House History 27 (Spring 2010): 68-77
- Kapsch, Robert J., <u>Building Washington: Engineering and Construction of the New Federal City</u>, <u>1790-</u>1840, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2018
- Khoo, Evelyn, "Under the Arch of Friendship: Culture, Urban Redevelopment and Symbolic Architecture in D.C. Chinatown, 1970s-1990s," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, College Park, 2009
- Kohler, Sue A., <u>The Commission of Fine Arts: A Brief History 1910-1995</u>, 1976; revised ed., Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, 1996
- , and Pamela Scott, eds., <u>Designing the Nation's Capital: The 1901 Plan for Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, 2006
- Krakow, Jane L., "Rock Creek and Potomac Parkway, George Washington Memorial Parkway, Suitland Parkway, Baltimore-Washington Parkway," Washington: National Park Service, 1990
- Lee, Antoinette J., ed., "Historical Perspectives on Urban Design: Washington, D.C. 1890-1910,"

 Occasional Paper No. 1, Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington University,
 1983
- Lee-Thorp, Vincent, Washington Engineered, Baltimore: Noble House, 2006
- Loeffler, Jane C., ""The U.S. Capitol Grounds: Frederick Law Olmsted's Legacy in the Nation's Capital," Capitol Dome, U.S. Capitol Historical Society, 43 (spring 2006): 2-10
- Longstreth, Richard, "Washington and the Landscape of Fear," City & Society 18 (2006): 7-30

- , ed., The Mall in Washington, 1791-1991, 1991, reprint ed., Washington: National Gallery of Art, and New Haven: Yale University Press, 2002 Luebke, Thomas E., ed., Civic Art: A Centennial History of the U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, 2013 Mackintosh, Barry, "Rock Creek Park, An Administrative History," National park Service, History Division, 1985 McKevitt, Stephen R., Meridian Hill: A History, Charleston, S.C.: History Press 2014 Meyer, Jeffrey F., "The Eagle and the Dragon: Comparing the Designs of Washington and Beijing," Washington History 8 (fall-winter 1996-97): 4-21, 90-91 Miller, Iris, Washington in Maps, New York: Rizzoli, 2002 O'Malley, Therese Mary, "Art and Science in American Landscape Architecture: The National Mall in Washington, D.C., 1791-1852," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Pennsylvania, 1989 Olszewski, George J., "Dupont Circle, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1967 , "Farragut Square, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968 , "Franklin Square, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1970 , "Lafayette Park, Washington, D.C.," Washington: National Park Service, 1964 _, "Lincoln Park, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
 - Parsons, Kermit Carlyle, "Shaping the Regional City 1950-1990: The Plans of Tracy Augur and Clarence Stein for Dispersing Federal Workers from Washington, D.C.," in <u>Proceedings of the Third National Conference on American Planning History</u>, Columbus, Ohio: Society for American City and Regional Planning History, 1990, npp.

, "Mount Vernon Square, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archeology

, "The President's Park, South, Washington, D.C.," Washington: Office of History

- Passoneau, Joseph R., <u>Washington Through Two Centuries: A History in Maps and Images</u>, New York: Monacelli Press, 2004
- Penczer, Peter R., The Washington National Mall, Arlington, Va,: Oneonta Press, 2007

and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1970

and Historic Archeology National Park Service, 1970

Peterson, Jon A., <u>City Planning in the United States</u>, 1840-1917: The Birth of a Comprehensive Vision, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2003

- , "The Nation's First Comprehensive City Plan: A Political Analysis of the McMillan Plan for Washington, D.C., 1900-1902," <u>Journal of the American Planning Association</u> 51 (spring 1985): 134-50
- Press, Donald E., "South of the Avenue: From Murder Bay to the Federal Triangle," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 51 (1984): 51-70
- Reps, John W., <u>Monumental Washington: The Planning and Development of the Capital Center</u>, Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1967
- , <u>Washington on View: The Nation's Capital since 1790</u>, Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1991
- [Rimensnyder, Nelson F., comp.], "Limitations on Building Heights in the District of Columbia: A Descriptive Historical Survey of Selected Executive and Legislative Action, 1791-1975," 94th Congress, 2nd Sess., Committee on the District of Columbia, House of Representatives, Staff Report, 1 April 1976
- Schuyler, David, "The Washington Park and Downing's Legacy to Public Landscape Design," in George B. Tatum, ed., <u>Prophet with Honor: The Career of Andrew Jackson Downing, 1815-1852</u>, Washington: Dumbarton Oaks Research Library and Collection, and Philadelphia: Athenaeum of Philadelphia, 1989, 291-311
- Scott, Pamela, <u>Capital Engineers: The United States Army Corps of Engineers in the Development of Washington, D.C., 1790-2004</u>, Alexandria, Va.: Office of History, headquarters, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, 2005
- _____, "'The City of Living Green': An Introduction to Washington's Street Trees," <u>Washington</u>
 History 18:1-2 (2006): 46-77
- Seale, William, "The Design of Lafayette Park," White House History 2 (June 1997): 6-19
- Shaheen, Christopher Michael, "Beyond the Grand Design: City Planning in Washington beyond the Federal Core, 1919-1941," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 2000
- Solit, Karen, <u>History of the United States Botanic Garden</u>, 1816-1991, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1993
- Sonne, Wolfgang, <u>Representing the State: Capital City Planning in the Early Twentieth Century</u>, Munich: Prestel, 2003
- Spilsbury, Gail Dickersin, Rock Creek Park, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2003
- Stanley, Joan H., "Judiciary Square, Washington, D.C., a Park History," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
- Todd, Elaine Barber, "Urban Renewal in the Nation's Capital: A History of the Redevelopment Land Agency in Washington, D.C., 1946-1973, Ph.D. diss., Howard University, 1986
- Walton, Thomas Michael, "The 1901 McMillan Commission: Beaux-Arts Plan for the Nation's Capital," Ph.D. dissertation, Catholic University, 1980
- Washington Renaissance: Architecture and Landscape of Meridian Hill, Washington: Meridian House International, 1989

- Wiley, Amber N., "Meridian Hill Malcolm X Park: The Life and Struggle of an urban Cultural Landscape," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 2005
- Will, Matthew T., "America's Palimspest: Ground Zero Democracy and the Capitol Mall," <u>Public Administration Review</u> 65 (September-October 2005): 517-33
- Witt, Matthew T., "American Palimpsest: Ground-Zero Democracy and the Capitol Mall," <u>Public</u> Administration Review 65 (September-October 2005): 17-33

Urban Development, Infrastructure, and Preservation

- Abell, Julie D., and Petar D. Glumac, "Beneath the MCI Center: Insights into Washington's Historic Water Supply," <u>Washington History</u> 9 (spring-summer 1997): 24-41, 91-92
- Cooke, Michael A., "Physical Environment and Sanitation in the District of Columbia 1860-1868," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 52 (1989): 289-303
- Cowdrey, Albert E., <u>A City for the Nation: The Army Corps of Engineers and the Building of Washington,</u>
 <u>D.C., 1790-1967</u>, Washington: Historical Division, Office of Administrative Services, Office of the Chief Engineers, 1979
- Crane, Brian D., "Filth, Garbage, and Rubbish: Refuse Disposal, Sanitary Reform, and Nineteenth Century Yard Deposits in Washington, D.C.," <u>Historical Archaeology</u> 34: 1 (2000): 20-38
- Crombie, Pauline, "The Gentrification Process on Capitol Hill: A Neighborhood in Transition," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1990
- Frank, Stephanie Barbara, "'If the Own the Story, We own the Place': Cultural Heritage, Historic Preservation, and gentrification on U Street," M. A. theses, University of Maryland, College park, 2008
- Gale, Dennis E., "The Impact of Historic District Designation in Washington, D.C.," Occasional Paper no. 6, Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington University, 1989
- ______, <u>Inner-City Revitalization and Minority Suburbanization</u>, Philadelphia: Temple University Press, 1987
- _____, "Restoration in Georgetown, Washington, D.C., 1915-1965," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1982
- Gillette, Howard, Jr., "A National Workshop for Urban Policy: The Metropolitanization of Washington, 1946-1968," <u>Public Historian</u> 7 (winter 1985): 7-27
- Glenn, Marsha L., "The Preservation Movement in Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1977
- Hanaoka, Kristin, "Gentrification and Degentrification: A Case Study of Mount Pleasant and the Woodland Cluster," M. A. thesis, American University, 2007
- Harrison, Michael R., "Above the Boundary: The Development of Kalorama and Washington Heights," Washington History 14 (fall-winter 2002): 56-69

- Heard, Sandra R., "Making Slums and Suburbia in Black Washington during the Great Depression," American Studies 57:4 (2019): 5-22
- Hoagland, Alison K., "Ironic Historicism: Postmodernism and Historic Preservation," in David Ames and Richard Wagner, eds., <u>Design & Historic Preservation: The Challenge of Compatibility</u>, Newark: University of Delaware Press, 2009, 133-44
- Knox, Paul L., "The Restless Urban Landscape: Economic and Sociocultural Change and the Transformation of Metropolitan Washington, DC," <u>Annals of the Association of American Geographers</u> 81 (June 1991): 181-209
- Lavine, Amy, "Urban Renewal and the Story of <u>Berman v. Parker</u>," <u>Urban Lawyer</u> 42 (spring 2010): 423-75
- Logan, Cameron, <u>Historic Capital: Preservation, Race, and Real Estate in Washington, D.C.</u>, Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press, 2017
- Maury, William M., <u>Alexander "Boss" Shepherd and the Board of Public Works</u>, GW Washington Studies, Washington: George Washington University, 1975
- Noreen, Sarah Pressey, <u>Public Street Illumination in Washington</u>, D.C.: An Illustrated History, GW Washington Studies, Washington: George Washington University, 1975
- Price, Marie, and Audrey Singer, "Edge Gateways: Immigrants, Suburbs, and the Politics of Reception in Metropolitan Washington," in Audrey Singer, et al., eds., <u>Twentieth-Century Gateways:</u>

 <u>Immigrant Incorporation in Suburban America</u>, Washington: Brookings Institution Press, 2008, 137-68
- Richardson, John P., <u>Alexander Robey Shepherd: The Man Who Built the Nation's Capital</u>, Washington: U. S. Capitol Historical Society, and Athens: Ohio University Press, 2016
- Rymsza-Pawlowska, Malgorzatam "Enviusioning Community: The Struggle to Preserve Cleveland Park, 1978-2018," Washington History 30 (spring 2018): 3-17
- Ruble, Blair A., "St. Petersburg's courtyards and Washington's alleys: officialdom's neglected neighbors," in Pep Subiros, ed., <u>Debat de Barcelona III: Ciutat real, ciutat ideal</u>, Barcelona: Centre de Cultura Contemporania de Barcelona, 1998), 11-27
- Schara, Mark, « Preserving Our Early Architecture : The Historic American Buildings Survey in the Distirct of Columbia, 1933-42, » Washington History 30 (spring 2017) : 30-47
- Striner, Richard, "Preservation and the Recent Past," <u>Information</u>, National Trust for Historic Preservation, No. 69 (1993): whole issue
- ______, "Reflections on the Work of Historic Preservation in Washington, D.C.," Washington:

 Art Deco Society of Washington, 1990
- Summer, Rebecca, "'The Ivy City': An Iconic Building's Role in Gentrification and Neighborhood Identity in Washington, D.C.," <u>Buildings & Landscapes</u> 25 (spring 2018): 23-43
- Torres, Patricia, "Pennsylvania Avenue: Historic Preservation in Revitalization Planning, 1961-1972," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1981
- van Dyne, Larry, "Tear It Down! Save It!," Washingtonian 44 (March 2009): 48-57, 82-86

- Ways, Harry C., <u>The Washington Aqueduct 1852-1992</u>, Baltimore: Baltimore District, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, 1996
- Wennersten, John R., The Historic Waterfront of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- Wilson, Frank H., "Gentrification in Central Area Neighborhoods: Population and Housing Change in Washington, D.C., 1970-1980," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Michigan, 1995
- Worthington, Glen, "The Vision of Pierre L'Enfant: A City to Inspire, A Plan to Preserve," <u>The Scholarly</u> Commons, Georgetown law School, 2005, http://scholarship.law.georgetown.edu/hpps papers/9

ARCHITECTS, BUILDERS, DEVELOPERS, ENGINEERS, LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS. AND PLANNERS

- Amebeck, Bob, <u>Slave Labor in the Capital: Building Washington's Iconic Federal Landmarks</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- Aument, Lori R., "Experiments in Concrete: John J. Earley at Meridian Hill park, Washington, D.C.: History, Technology, and Characterizatiuon of Exposed Aggregate Concrete," M.S. theis, University of Pennsylvania, 1999
- Balmori, Diana, et al., <u>Beatrix Farrand's American Landscapes: Her Gardens & Campuses</u>, Sagaponack, N.Y.: Saga Press, 1985
- Beauchamp, Tanya Edwards, "Adolph Cluss: An Architect in Washington during the Civil War and Reconstruction," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 338-58
- _____, "Adolph Cluss and the Building of the U.S. National Museum, An Architecture of Perfect Adaptability," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1979
- Bedford, Steven, John Russell Pope: Architect of Empire, New York: Rizzoli, 1998
- Bowling, Kenneth R., <u>Peter Charles L'Enfant: Vision, Honor and Male Friendship in the Early Republic</u>, Washington: Friends of the George Washington University Libraries, 2002
- Brauer, Carl M., <u>The Man Who Built Washington: A Life of John McShain</u>, Wilmington, Del.: Hagley Museum and Library, 1996
- Brown, Gordon S., <u>Incidental Architect: William Thornton and the Cultural Life of Early Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, 1794-1828, Athens: Ohio State University Press, 2009
- Brown, Jane, Beatrix: The Gardening Life of Beatrix Jones Farrand, 1872-1959, New York: Viking, 1995
- Brown, Mary Carolyn, "Porter and Lockie, Washington Architects," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1990
- Bruegmann, Robert, The Architecture of Harry Weese, New York: W. W. Norton, 2010

- Bryan, Gray MacWhorter, III, "Waddy Wood's Residential Structures in Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1980
- Bryan, John, M., Robert Mills: America's First Architect, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 2001
- ______, ed., <u>Robert Mills, Architect</u>, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press,
- Bushong, William, "Glenn Brown and the Planning of Rock Creek Valley," <u>Washington History</u> 14 (Spring- Summer 2002): 56-71
- _____,"Glenn Brown, the American Institute of Architects, and the Development of the Civic Core of Washington, D.C.," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1988
- ______, et al., <u>A Centennial History of the Washington Chapter</u>, <u>American Institute of Architects 1887-1987</u>, Washington: Washington Architectural Foundation Press, 1987
- Caemmerer, H. Paul, <u>The Life of Pierre Charles L'Enfant, Planner of the City Beautiful, the City of Washington</u>, 1950; reprint ed., New York; Da Capo, 1970
- Carter, Edward C., II, "Benjamin Henry Latrobe and the Growth and Development of Washington, 1798-1818," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 48 (1971-72): 128-49
- , Benjamin Henry Latrobe and Public Works: Professionalism, Private Enterprise, and Public Policy in the Age of Jefferson, Washington: Public Works Historical Society, 1976
- Cellini, Jenna, "The development of Precast Exposed Aggregate Concrete Cladding: The Legacy of John J. Earley and the Implications for Preservation Philosophy," M.S. thesis, University of Pennsylvania, 2008
- Clark, Marci Muhlestein, "James H. Scheuer and Urban Renewal," M.A. thesis, Columbia University, 2008
- Cohen, Jeffrey A., and Charles E. Brownell, <u>The Architectural Drawings of Benjamin Henry Latrobe</u>, 2 vols., New Haven: Yale University Press, 1994
- Cowdrey, Albert E., <u>A City for the Nation: The Army Engineers and the Building of Washington, D.C.,</u>

 <u>1790-1967</u>, Washington: Historical Divison, Office of Administrative Services, Office of the Chief Engineers, 1978
- Cron, Frederick W., <u>The Man Who Made Concrete Beautiful</u>, Fort Collins, Col.: Centennial Publications, 1977 [John Joseph Earley]
- Cunniff, Patricia A., <u>The Contributions of John J. Earley to the Franciscan Monastery, Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington, D.C.: Franciscan Monastery Garden Guild, 2015
- Davis, Janet L., "J. H. de Sibour: Five Buildings on Massachusetts Avenue, Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1980
- Davis, Margaret Gordon, "James G. Hill, Victorian Architect, Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1981

- Dickinson, William C., et al., eds., <u>Montgomery C. Meigs and the Building of the Nation's Capital</u>, Athens: Ohio University Press, 2001
- Doud, Jayne Lisbeth, "Chloethiel Woodard Smith, FAIA: Washington's urban Gem," M.A. thesis, University of Oregon, 1994
- Duncan, Sabina, "Adolf Cluss in Washington Marxist and Turner," in Lothar Wieser and Peter Wanner, eds., <u>Adolf Cluss und die Turnbewegung: Vom Heilbronner Turnfer 1846 ins amerikanische Exit</u>, Heilbronn, Germany: Stadtarchiv Heilbronn, 2007, 73-84
- Eaton, Leonard K., <u>Houses and Money: The Domestic Clients of Benjamin Henry Latrobe</u> Dublin, N.H.: William L. Bauhan, 1988
- Ehrenberg, Ralph E., 'Nicholas King: First Surveyor of the City of Washington, 1803-1812," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 47 (1969-70): 31-65
- Ethridge, Harrison Mosley, "The Black Architects of Washington, D.C., 1900-Present," D.A. dissertation, Catholic University, 1979
- Fazio, Michael W., and Patrick A. Snadon, <u>The Domestic Architecture of Benjamin Henry Latrobe</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006
- Formwalt, Lee W., "Benjamin Henry Latrobe and the Development of Transportation in the District of Columbia, 1801-1817," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 50 (1980): 36-66
- Fried, Helene, et al., <u>Lawrence Halprin: Changing Places</u>, San Francisco: San Francisco Museum of Art, 1986
- Gallagher, H.M. Pierce, <u>Robert Mills: Architect of the Washington Monument 1781-1855</u>, New York: Columbia University Press, 1935
- Gibbs, Kenneth T. "The Architecture of Norris G. Starkweather," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1972
- Greenberg, Alan, George Washington Architect, London: Papadakis Publishers, 1999
- Grossman, Elizabeth Greenwell, <u>The Civic Architecture of Paul Cret</u>, New York: Cambridge University Press, 1996
- Hall, Michael, <u>George Frederick Bodley and the Late Gothic Revival in Britain and America</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 2014 [National Cathedral]
- Hamlin, Talbot, Benjamin Henry Latrobe, New York: Oxford University Press, 1955
- Hines, Thomas F., Burnham of Chicago: Architect and Planner, New York: Oxford University Press, 1974
- Hunsberger, George S. "The Architectural Career of George Hadfield," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> [40] (1951-52): 46-65
- "James Hoban: Architect of the White House," White House History 22 (spring 2008): whole issue
- Jenkins, Beatrice, William Thornton: Small Star of the American Enlightenment, San Luis Obispo, Calif.: Merritt Starr, 1982

- Kaynor, Fay Campbell, "Thomas Tileson Waterman: Student of American Colonial Architecture," Winterthur Portfolio 20 (summer-autumn 1985): 103-47
- Kiley, Dan, and Jane Amidon, <u>Dan Kiley: The Complete Works of America's Master Landscape Architect</u>, Boston: Little Brown & Co., 1999
- King, Julia, Geroge Hadfield, Architect of the Federal City, Burlington, Vt.: Ashgate, 2014
- Kirker, Harold, The Architecture of Charles Bulfinch, Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1969
- _____, "Charles Bulfinch and the Washington Unitarian Community, 1818-1830," <u>Records of</u> the Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 61-77
- Klaus, Susan L., "Intelligent and Comprehensive Planning of a Common Sense Kind: Frederick Law Olmsted, Junior, and the Emergence of Comprehensive Planning in America, 1900-1920," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1988
- "Landscape Design: Works of Dan Kiley," Process Architecture 33 (1982): whole issue
- Lauren, Sue Becker, "Bulfinch's Gatehouses and Gateposts," M.S. thesis, Columbia University, 1991
- Lawson, Joanne Seale, "Remarkable Foundations: Rose Isabel Greely, Landscape Architect," <u>Washington History</u> 10 (spring-summer 1998): 46-69, 94
- Lee, Antoinette, <u>Architects to the Nation: The Rise and Decline of the Supervising Architect's Office</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 2000
- Lessoff, Alan and Christoph Mauch, eds., <u>Adolf Cluss, Architect: From Germany to America</u>, Washington: Historical Society of Washington, D.C.; Heilbronn, Germany: Stadtarchiv Heilbronn; and New York: Berghahn, 2005
- Liscombe, Rhodri Windsor, <u>Altogether American: Robert Mills, Architect and Engineer, 1781-1855</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 1994
- Loeffler, Jane C., "Frederick Gutheim, Capital Catalyst," <u>Washington History</u> 10 (spring-summer 1998): 24-45, 92-94
- McDonald, Travis C., "Modernized Classicism: The Architecture of Paul Philippe Cret in Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1980
- McGuire, Diane Kostial, and Lois Fern, <u>Beatrix Jones Farrand (1872-1959)</u>: Fifty Years of American <u>Landscape Architecture</u>, Washington: Dumbarton Oaks, 1982
- McLoud, Melissa, "Craftsmen and Entrepreneurs: Builders in Late Nineteenth-Century Washington, D.C.," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1988
- McNamara, Denis Robert, "'One of Our Best and Most Talented Men': Adolph Cluss and German Theory in Nineteenth Century Washington, D.C." M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1994
- Marshall, Ronald W., and Barbara A. Boyd, "Charles Goodman: Mid-century Architect," <u>Modernism</u>
 <u>Magazine</u> 1 (winter 1998): 34-41



- Modernism Magazine 2 (fall 1999): 41-47
- Mesrobian, Caroline, "A Selection of the Architectural Oeuvre of Mihran Mesrobian," M.A. thesis, Tulane University, 1978
- Miller, David W., <u>Second Only to Grant: Quartermaster General Montgomery C. Meigs</u>, Shippensburg, Md.: White Mane Publishing Co., 2001
- Mitchell, Melvin L., <u>The Crisis of the African-American Architect: Conflicting Cultures of Architecture</u> and (Black) Power, 2001; revised ed., New York: Writers Advantage, 2003
- Morgan, William, <u>The Almighty Wall: The Architecture of Henry Vaughan</u>, New York: Architectural History Foundation, and Cambridge: MIT Press, 1983
- Muckle, Kirk, and Dreck Wilson, "David Augustus Williston: Pioneering Black Professional," <u>Landscape</u> Architecture 72 (January 1982): 82-85
- Olin, Laurie, et al., Olin Placemaking, New York: Monacelli Press, 2008
- Pandover, Saul K., ed., <u>Thomas Jefferson and the National Capital</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1946
- Peterson, Anne E., <u>Hornblower & Marshall, Architects</u>, Washington: National Trust for Historic Preservation, 1978
- Preddy, Jane, et al., <u>Glamour, Glitz and Sparkle: The Deco Theatres of John Eberson</u>, Chicago: Theatre Historical Society of America, 1989
- Reed, Candace, "T. F. Schneider, The Young Napoleon of F Street," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1979
- Saunders, William S., ed., <u>Daniel Urban Kiley: The Early Gardens</u>, New York: Princeton Architectural Press, 1999
- Sefton, Peter, and Sally Lichtenstein Berk, "The Dream Dies Hard: Albert Cassell's Calvert Town," Washington History 27 (fall 2015): 3-19
- Shillaber, Caroline, "Elbert Peets, Champion of Civic Form," <u>Landscape Architecture</u> 72 (November 1982, 54-59, 100
- Skramstad, Harold K., "The Engineer as Architect in Washington: The Contribution of Montgomery Meigs," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 47 (1969-70): 266-84
- Smith, D. Mullett, <u>A. B. Mullett: His Relevance in American Architecture and Historic Preservation</u>, Washington: Mullett-Smith Press, 1990
- Stapleton, Darwin H., ed., <u>The Engineering Drawings of Benjamin Henry Latrobe</u>, New Haven: Yale University Press, 1980
- Stearns, Elinor, and David Yerkes, <u>William Thornton: A Renaissance Man in the Federal City</u>, Washington: American Institute of Architects Foundation, 1976
- Tilman, Jeffrey Thomas, "Arthur Brown, Jr., and the Grand Design," Ph.D. dissertation, University of

- Virginia, 1998
- Vignelli, Massimo, <u>Hugh Newell Jacobsen, Architect</u>, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1988
- Vivian, Daniel J., "'A Practical Architect': Frank P. Milburn and the Transformation of Architectural Practice in the New South," Winterthur Portfolio 40 (spring 2005): 19-45
- Wagner, Chuck, and Sheila Wagner, <u>Preserving Washington History: 100 Years of Wagner Artistry</u>, Lanham, Md.: Hamilton Books, 2014
- Webb, Willard J., "Albert Goenner: The Forgotten Architect of Arlington's First Courthouse," <u>Arlington</u> Historical Magazine 11 (October 2000): 30-38
- Weighley, Russell Frank, <u>Quartermaster General of the Union Army: A Biography of M. C. Meigs</u>, New York: Columbia University Press, 1959
- White, Theo B., ed., Paul Phillippe Cret: Architect and Teacher, Philadelphia: Art Alliance Press, 1973
- Wiseman, Carter, I. M. Pei: A Profile in American Architecture, New York: Henry N. Abrams, 1990
- Wilson, Dreck Spurlock, ed. <u>African American Architects: A Biographical Dictionary 1865-1945</u>, New York: Routledge, 2003 [includes numerous practitioners in Washington and neighboring Counties]
- Wilson, Joanne Seale, "The Philosophy of Rose Greely, Landscape Architect," <u>APT Bulletin</u> 32:2-3 (2001): 39-46
- Wodehouse, Lawrence S., "Frank Pierce Milburn (1868-1926), A Major Southern Architect," North Carolina Historical Review 50 (July 1973): 289-303
- Zipf, Catherine W., <u>A Female Modernist in the Classical Capital: Chloethial Woodard Smith and the Architecture of Southwest Washington, D.C.</u>, Newport, R.I.: Cultural and Historic Preservation Program, Salve Regina University, 2006

ARCHITECTURE AND LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTURE, GENERAL

- Cultural Landscape Report: Dumbarton Oaks and Rock Creek Park, Part I: Site History, Existing

 Conditions, and Analysis and Evaluation, Washington: National Capital Region, National Park
 Service, August 2000
- DeFerrari, John, Lost Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2011
- Field, Cynthia, et al., eds., <u>Paris on the Potomac: The French Influence on the Architecture and Art of Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington: U.S. Capitol Historical Society, and Athens: University of Ohio Press, 2007
- Goode, James M., <u>Capital Losses: A Cultural History of Washington's Destroyed Buildings</u>, 1979, revised ed., Washington: Smithsonian Books, 2003
- Hawkins, Don Alexander, "Unbuilt Washington: The City as It Might Have Been," Washington History 5

- fall-winter 1993-1994): 28-41, 99-100
- Hoagland, Alison K., "Nineteenth-Century Building Regulations in Washington, D.C.," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 52 (1989): 57-77
- Hooper, Carol E., "All True Work Is Sacred: The Influence of the Arts and Crafts Movement in Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1989
- Leach, Sara Amy, ed., <u>Capital IA: Industrial Archeology of Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, Washington: Montgomery C. Meigs Original Chapter, Society for Industrial Archeology, 2001
- Longstreth, Richard, <u>History on the Line: Testimony in the Cause of Preservation</u>, Washington: National Park Service, and Ithaca, N.Y.: National Council for Preservation Education, 1998
- Maddex, Diane, Historic Buildings of Washington, D.C., Pittsburgh: Ober Park Associates, 1973
- Meyer, Jeffrey F., <u>Myths in Stone: Religious Dimensions of Washington, D.C.</u>, Berkeley: University of California Press, 2001
- Molinari, Luca, and Andrea Canepari, <u>The Italian Legacy in Washington, D.C.: Architecture, Design, Art and Culture, Turin: Skira, 2007</u>
- National Capital Planning Commission and District of Columbia Redevelopment Land Agency, <u>Downtown</u>
 <u>Urban Renewal Area Landmarks, Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing
 Office, 1970
- Ovason, David, <u>The Secret Architecture of Our Nation's Capital: The Masons and the Building of</u> Washington, D.C., New York: Harper Collins, 1999
- Peatross, C. Ford, ed., <u>Capital Drawings: Architectural Designs for Washington, D.C., from the Library of Congress</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, and Washington: Library of Congress, 2005
- Reiff, Daniel D., <u>Washington Architecture 1791-1861: Problems in Development</u>, Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts. 1971
- Richardson, Margaret, "'The Queen City of the World': Washington's Architecture Depicted in Vignettes of the Bureau of Engraving and Printing," <u>Washington History</u> 23 (2011): 64-77
- Rhoads, William B., "Franklin D. Roosevelt and Washington Architecture," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 52 (1989): 104-62
- Schwartz, Nancy B., comp., <u>Historic American Buildings Survey</u>, <u>District of Columbia Catalog</u>, Washington: Columbia Historical Society, and Charlottesville: University Press of Virginia, 1976
- Shaw School Urban renewal Area Landmarks, Washington: National Capital Planning Commission, 1968
- Striner, Richard, and Melissa Blair, <u>Washington and Baltimore Art Deco: A Design History of Neighboring Cities</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2014
- Tamulevich, Susan, and Ping Amranand, <u>Dumbarton Oaks: Garden into Art</u>, New York: Monacelli Press, 2001
- Vale, Lawrence J., Architecture, Power, and National Identity, New Haven: Yale University Press, 1992

- "Washington, D.C., Architecture -- Market Square," Washington: Urban Design and Development Corporation and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1969
- Williams, Paul Kelsey, Lost Washington, D.C., London: Pavilion, 2012
- Wilson, Richard Guy, "Modernized Classicism and Washington, D.C." in Craig Zabel and Susan Scott Munshower, eds., <u>American Public Architecture: European Roots and Native Expression</u>, Papers in Art History, Vol. V, Pennsylvania State University, 1989, 272-303
- Wirz, Hans, and Richard Striner, <u>Washington Deco: Art Deco in the Nation's Capital</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1984
- Ziolkowski, John, <u>Classical Influence on the Public Architecture of Washington and Paris: A Comparison</u> of Two Capital Cities, New York: Peter Lang, 1988

COMMERCIAL AND INDUSTRIAL BUILDINGS

- Ackerman, S. J., <u>Making Eastern Market: Heart of Cpairol Hill Since 1805</u>, Washington: Folger Park Press, 2009
- Applebaum, Elizabeth Bloom, "The Early Tall Buildings of Washington, D.C.: 1880-1900," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1983
- Bailey, Diana, <u>The Mayflower: Washington's Second Best Address</u>, Virginia Beach, Va.: Donning Company, 2001
- Burr, Theresa Renee, "Building Fashions: Department Store Architecture in Washington, D.C., 1885-1930," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1996
- Carr, Richard Wallace, and Marie Pinck Carr, <u>The Willard Hotel, An Illustrated History</u>, Washington: Dicmar Press. 1986
- DeFerrari, John, Historic Restaurants of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: American palate, 2013
- Dryden, Steve, Peirce Mill: Two Hundred Years in the Nation's Capital, Washington: Bergamot, 2009
- Holmes, Oliver W., "The City Tavern: A Century of Georgetown History, 1796-1898," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 50 (1980): 1-35
- Kuhn, Patti, "The Motor Hotel: A Cross-Breeding of the Luxury Hotel and the Roadside Motel, 1955-1965," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 2004 [focus on Washington area]
- Lisicky, Michael J., <u>Woodward & Lothrop: A Store Worthy of the Nation's Capital</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2013
- Longstreth, Richard, "The Mixed Blessings of Success: The Hecht Company and Department Store Branch Development after World War II," in Carter L. Hudgins and Elizabeth Collins Cromley, eds., Shaping Communities: Perspectives in Vernacular Architecture, VI, Knoxville: University of Tennessee Press, 244-62

- ______, "The Neighborhood Shopping Center in Washington, D.C., 1930-1941," <u>Journal of</u> the Society of Architectural Historians 51 (March 1992): 5-34
- ______, "The Unusual Transformation of Downtown Washington in the Early Twentieth Century," Washington History 13 (fall-winter 2001-2002): 50-71
- Luchs, Alison, "The Press of Change in Downtown Washington: The Bulletin Building, 1928-2014," Washington History 26 (fall 2014): 44-53
- McClinset, Keith, Washington, D.C.'s Mayflower Hotel, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2007
- Mitchell, Mary, "The Thomas Sim Lee Corner in Georgetown and Its Preservation," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 47 (1969-70): 510-16
- Montgomery, Dean R., "The Willard Hotels of Washington, D.C., 1847-1968," <u>Records of the Columbia</u> Historical Society 46 (1966-68): 277-93
- Ross, Helen P., "A History of the Washington Fish Market, 1865-1989," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1989
- Savage, Beth Lynn, "The Inception and Early Historical Development of the Planned Neighborhood Shopping Center in the Washington Area from 1930 to 1942," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1989
- Tangires, Helen, "Contested Space: The Life and Death of Center Market," <u>Washington History</u> 7 (spring-summer 1995): 46-67, 95-97

GOVERNMENTAL AND MILITARY BUILDINGS

- <u>Agriculture-Administration Building</u>, General Services Administration Historical Study No. 2, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1964
- Allen, William C., <u>The Dome of the United States Capitol: An Architectural History</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1992
- , <u>History of the United States Capitol: A Chronicle of Design, Construction, and Politics</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 2001
- Anderson Notter/Mariani, et al., "The Auditor's Complex: A Synopsis of the Historic Structures Report," Washington: General Services Administration, 1979
- Brousseau, Francis Mary, "The Library of Congress, 1873-1897: The Building, Its Architects, and Politics of Nineteenth-Century Architectural Practice," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Delaware, 1998
- Butler, Jeanne F., "Competition 1792: Designing a Nation's Capitol," Capitol Studies 4 (1976): 10-96
- Butler, Sara A., "Ground Breaking in New Deal Washington, D.C.: Art, patronage, and Race at The Recorder of Deeds Building," Winterthur Portfolio 45 (winter 2011): 277-319
- Byard, Paul Spencer, "Representing American Justice: The United States Supreme Court," in Barbara S.

- Christen and Steven Flanders, eds., <u>Cass Gilbert, Life and Work: Architects of the Public Domain</u>, New York: W. W. Norton, 2001, 272-87, 310
- Campioli, Mario E., "Building the Capitol," in Charles E. Peterson, ed., <u>Building Early America:</u>

 <u>Contributions toward the History of a Great Industry</u>, Radnor, Pa.: Chilton Book Co., 1976, 202-31
- Capitol Fire Museum, Firefighting in Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2004
- CEHP, Inc., <u>A Historic Resources Study: The Civil War Defenses of Washington</u>, 2 vols., Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, n.d.
- Cooling, Benjamin Franklin, III, and Walton H. Owen II, Mr. Lincoln's Forts: A Guide to the Civil War Defenses of Washington, 1988; 2nd ed., Lanham, Md.: Scarecrow Press, 2010
- Craig, Lois, et al., <u>The Federal Presence: Architecture, Politics, and Symbols in United States Government Building</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 1978
- Dalsheim, Stephen, "The United States Penitentiary for the District of Columbia 1826-1862," <u>Records of</u> the Columbia Historical Society [41] (1953-56): 135-44
- Evelyn, Douglas E., "A Public Building for a New Democracy: The Patent Office Building in the Nineteenth Century," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1997
- Executive Office Building, General Services Administration Historical Study No. 3, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1970
- Executive Office of the President, Office of Administration, <u>The Old Executive Office Building: A</u> Victorian Masterpiece, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1984
- Fryd, Vivien Green, Art and Empire: The Politics of Ethnicity in the United States Capitol, 1815-1860, New Haven: Yale University Press, 1992
- Glenn Brown's History of the United States Capitol, introduction and annotations, William B. Bushong, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 2008
- Goldberg, Alfred, <u>The Pentagon: The First Fifty Years</u>, Washington: Historical Office, Office of the Secretary of Defense, 1992
- Goode, James Moore, "Afternoon Accolades: A Cultural History of White House Inaugural Reviewing Stands," White House History 15 (fall 2004): 24-39
- ______, "Architecture and Politics: Thomas Ustick Walter and the Enlargement of the United States Capitol, 1850-1865," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1994
- Gournay, Isabelle, and Jane C. Loeffler, "Washington and Ottawa: a Tale of Two Embassies," <u>Journal of the Society Of Architectural Historians</u> 61 (December 2002): 480-507
- Gurney, Gene, <u>The Pentagon: The Nerve Center of United States defenses Throughout the World</u>, New York: Crown, 1964
- Gurney, George, Sculpture and the Federal Triangle, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1985
- Gugliotta, Guy, Freedom's Cap: The United States Capitol and the Coming of the Civil War, New York:

- Hill & Wang, 2012
- Hough, Christina K., "The Army War College in Washington, D.C.: Patriotic and Political Ideals in Architecture by McKim, Mead, and White," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1991
- Justice Management Division, comp., <u>The Fiftieth Anniversary of the U.S. Department of Justice</u> Building1934-1984, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1984
- Kassan, Gail Karesh, "The Old Post Office Building in Washington, D.C.: Its Past, Present and Future," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 570-95
- Kelly, Kathleen Anne, "Fortification of Washington, D.C., during the Civil War: Implications and Realities," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1986
- Kennon, Donald, ed., <u>A Republic for the Ages: The United States Capitol and the Political Culture of the Early Republic</u>, Charlottesville: University Press of Virginia, 1999
- ______, <u>The United States Capitol: Designing and Decorating a National Icon</u>, Athens: Ohio University Press, 2000
- , and Thomas P. Somma, <u>American Pantheon: Sculpture and Artistic Decoration of the United States Capitol</u>, Athens: Ohio University Press, 2004
- Look, David W., and Carole L. Perrault, <u>The Interior Building: Its Architecture and Its Art</u>, Washington: Preservation Assistance Division, U.S. Department of the Interior, 1986
- Lowry, Bates, <u>Building a National Image: Architectural Drawings for the American Democracy</u>, <u>1789-</u>1912, Washington: National Building Museum, <u>1985</u>
- Lyons, Linda Brody, A Handbook of the Pension Building, Washington: National Building Museum, 1989
- McLaughlin, Charles C., "The Capitol in Peril? The West Front from Walter to Stewart," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 47 (1969-70): 237-65
- Marolda, Edward J., <u>The Washington Navy Yard</u>, an <u>Illustrated History</u>, Washington: Naval Historical Center, 1999
- Meade, Edmund Patrick, "Thomas Jefferson, Benjamin Henry Latrobe and the Design of Wide-Span Structures for the Washington Navy Yard," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1989
- Miller, David V., The Defenses of Washington during the Civil War, Buffalo: by the author, 1976
- Mitchell, S. Michael, "Saving the Unloved: The J. Edgar Hoover FBI Building and Brutalist Preservation," M.A. thesis, University of Pennsylvania, 2016
- Ossman, Jennifer Laurie, "Reconstructing a National Image: The State, War and Navy Building and the Politics of Federal Design, 1866-1890," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Virginia, 1997
- Park, Sharon Collins, "A New Attitude Toward Style: The Red Brick Federal Buildings of Washington, D.C., 1878-1887," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1980
- <u>Pension Building,</u> General Services Administration Historical Study No. 1, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1964

- Peterson, Charles E., "Iron in Early American Roofs," Smithsonian Journal of History 3 (fall 1968): 41-76
- Reed, Henry Hope, <u>The United States Capitol: Its Architecture and Decoration</u>, New York: W. W. Norton, 2005
- Reese, David Llewellyn, "Carrere and Hastings' Design for the U.S. House and Senate Office Buildings," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1981
- Robertson, Charles J., <u>Temple of Invention: History of a National Landmark</u>, Washington: Smithsonian American Art Museum and National Portrait Galley, Smithsonian Institution, and London: Scala, 2006 [Patent Office Building]
- Ross, Amy Alexandra, "Washington: Building the Municipal City," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1992
- Santoyo, Elsa M., ed., <u>Creating an American Masterpiece</u>: <u>Architectural Drawings of the Old Executive</u>
 <u>Office Building, 1871-1888</u>, Washington: American Architectural Foundation, 1988
- Schirmer, Dietmar, "Nation-building and Nation-Buildings: Washington Art and Architecture and the Symbols of American Nationalism," in Hartmut Lehmann and Hermann Wellenreuther, eds., German and American Nationalism, A Comparative Approach, Oxford: Berg, 1999, 119-63
- Scott, Pamela, "'A Communication Between These Offices': Designing the Executive Office Buildings, 1791-1800," White House History 27 (spring 2010): 78-83
- , Fortress of Finance: The United States Treasury Building, Washington: Treasury Historical Association, 2010
- ______, "Stephen Hallet's Designs for the United States Capitol," <u>Winterthur Portfolio</u> 27 (summerautumn 1992): 145-70
- , Temple of Liberty: Building the Capitol for a New Nation, New York: Oxford University Press, 1995
- Seldon, Anthony, and Daniel Collings, <u>The Architecture of Diplomacy: The British Ambassador's</u>
 Residence in Washington, Paris: Flammarion, 2014
- Siry, Joseph M., "Air-Conditioning Comes to the Nation's Capital, 1928-60," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 77 (December 2018): 448-72
- Skvarla, Diane K., and Donald A. Ritchie, eds., <u>United States Senate: Catalogue of Graphic Art</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 2006
- Somma, Thomas P. The Apotheosis of Democracy, 1908-1916: The Pediment for the House Wing of the United States Capitol, Newark: University of Delaware Press, 1995
- Tompkins, Sally Kress, <u>A Quest for Grandeur: Charles Moore and the Federal Triangle</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1993
- Tucker, Lisa Marie, "Samuel Dobie's Design for the U.S. Capitol and Architectural Literature in Virginia circa 1790," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1990
- White, George M., Under the Capitol Dome, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1997

- Wojcik, Susan Brizzolara, "Thomas U. Walter and Iron in the United States Capitol: An Alliance of Architecture, Engineering, and Industry," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Delaware, 1998
- Wolanin, Barbara A., Constantino Brumidi: Artist of the Capitol, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1998

HOUSES AND HOUSING

White House

- Abbott, James A., and Elaine M. Rice, <u>Designing Camelot: The Kennedy White House Restoration</u>, New York: Van Nostrand Reinhold, 1998
- The Architecture of the West Wing of the White House, Washington: Executive Office of the President, 1995
- Bushong, William B., guest ed., "The Roosevelt Restoration of 1902," White House History, 11 (summer 2002): whole issue
- Collins, Herbert R., "The White House Stables and Garages," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 45 (1963-65): 366-85
- Epstein, Ellen Robinson, "The East and West Wings of the White House," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 596-617
- Fazio, Michael, and Patrick Snadon, "Benjamin Latrobe and Thomas Jefferson Redesign the President's House," White House History 8 (fall 2000): 36-53
- Garrett, Wendell, ed., Our Changing White House, Boston: Northeastern University Press, 1995
- Goldberg, Vicki, <u>The White House: The President's House in Photography and History</u>, New York: Little Brown, 2011
- Griswold, Mac, "The East Garden: Beatrix Jones Farrand and a Painterly Landspace Design for Ellen Axson Wilson," and William Seale, "President Kennedy's Garden: Rachel Lambert Mellon's Redesign of the White House Rose Garden," White House History 38 (summer 2015): 22-35, 36-77, respectively
- Harris, C. M., "The Politics of Public Building: William Thornton and President's Square," White House History 3 (spring 1998): 46-59
- Klara, Robert, <u>The Hidden White House: Harry Truman and the Reconstruction of America's Most</u> Famous Residence, New York: Thomas Dunne, 2013
- McCarthy, Andrew, "Architectural Investigation and Neoclassicist Rediscovered: James Hoban's Designs for the President's House," White House History 42 (summer 2016): 16-33
- McDonald, Travis, "The East and West Wings of the White House: History in Architecture and Building," White House History 29 (summer 2011): 44-87
- McDowell, Marta, All the Presidents; Gardens, Portland, Oregon: Timber Press, 2016

- McEwan, Barbara, White House Landscapes, New York: Walker and Company, 1992
- Monkman, Elizabeth, <u>The White House: Its Historic Furnishings and First Families</u>, New York: Abbeville Press, 2000
- Nelson, Lee H., <u>White House Stone Carving: Builders and Restorers</u>, Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1992
- Phillips-Schrock, Patrick, <u>The White House: An Illustrated Architectural History</u>, Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2013
- Pilska, Jonathan, <u>A Garden for the President: A History of the White House Gardens</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2018
- Seale, William, <u>The President's House: A History</u>, 2 vols., 2nd ed., 1986, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2008
- _____, "The Stonemasons Who Built the White House," White House History 3 (spring 1998): 16-31
- , The White House: The History of an American Idea, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1992
- _______, <u>A White House of Stone: Building America's First Ideal in Architecture</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2018
- Smead, Susan E., "An American Palace: James Hoban's Design for the President's House," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1991
- "The Truman Restoration," White House History 5 (spring 1999): whole issue
- Verheyen, Egon, "James Hoban's Design for the White House in the Context of the Planning of the Federal City," <u>Architectura</u> 11 (1981): 66-82
- <u>The White House: Resources for Research at the Library of Congress</u>, Washington: Library of Congress, 1992

Houses

- Beale, Marie, <u>Decatur House and Its Inhabitants</u>, Washington: National Trust for Historic Preservation, 1954
- Berk, Sally Lichtenstein, "The Richest Crop: The Rowhouses of Harry Wardman (1872-1938)," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1989
- Borchert, James, <u>Alley Life in Washington: Family, Community, Religion, and Folklife in the City, 1850-1970</u>, Urbana: University of Illinois Press, 1980
- Brownstein, Elizabeth, Lincoln's Other White House, New York: John Wiley & Sons, 2005
- Buhler, Leslie L., ed., <u>Tudor Place: America's Story Lives Here</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2016

- Burns, John A., "The Polychrome House: Mosaic Concrete and the Earley Process," in H. Ward Jandhl, et al., <u>Yesterday's Houses of Tomorrow: Innovative American Homes, 1850 to 1950</u>, Washington: Preservation Press, 1991, 168-81, 212
- "Cultural Landscape Report: Dumbarton Oaks, Rock Creek Park, Part I, Site History, Existing Conditions, and Analysis and Evaluation," Washington: National Park Service, National Capital Region, 2000
- de Kay, James Tertius, et al., <u>The Stephen Decatur House: A History</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2018
- Eberlein, Harold Donaldson, and Cortland van Dyke Hubbard, <u>Historic Houses of Georgetown &</u> Washington City, Richmond, Va.: Dietz Press, 1958
- Evans, Richard F. "The 19th-Century High-Tech Systems of Christian Heurich's Mansion," <u>Washington</u> <u>History</u> 8 (spring-summer 1996): 38-53, 92-94
- de Kay, James Teritus, et al., <u>The Stephen Decatur House: A History</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2018
- Glassie, Henry H., "Victorian Homes in Washington," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 45 (1963-65): 320-65
- Goode, James M., <u>Capital Houses: Historic Residences of Washington, D.C.</u>, and Its Environs, 1735-1965, New York: Acanthus Press, 2015
- _____, "The Riggs Mansion: A Washington Banker's House," Nineteenth Century 1 (winter 1975): 11-15
- Klaus, Susan L., "'Some of the Smartest Folks Here': The Van Nesses and Community Building in Early Washington," <u>Washington History</u> 3 (fall-winter 1991-1992): 22-45, 92-94
- Lanius Judith H., and Sharon C. Park, "Martha Wadsworth's Mansion: The Gilded Age Comes to Dupont Circle," Washington History 7 (spring-summer 1995): 24-45, 92-95
- Larsen, Kirstine, Tregaron, A Magical Place, [Washington]: by the author, 2002
- Linebaugh, Donald W., "Illuminating a Country Retreat: Gas Lighting at President Lincoln's Cottage," APT Bulletin, 43: 2-3 (2012): 59-69
- Loeffler, Jane, et al., Embassy Residences in Washington, D.C., Bogota, Columbia.: Villegas, 2003
- MacDonald, Sharon, "Row House Construction in Washington, D.C., Between the World Wars," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1995
- McCormick, Charles H., "Custis-Lee Mansion Furnishings Study," Washington: Division of History, Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
- ______, "Custis-Lee Mansion, Historic Data for Grounds," Washington: Division of History, Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
- McCue, George, The Octagon, Washington: American Institute of Architects Foundation, 1976

- Mann-Kenney, Louise, <u>Rosedale: The Eighteenth Century Country Estate of General Uriah Forest,</u>
 <u>Cleveland Park, Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington: by the author, 1989
- Miller, Hope Ridings, Great Houses of Washington, D.C., New York: Clarkson N. Potter, 1969
- Murphy, Michael V., and John C. Murphy, "The Architecture of the Vatican Embassy Building, Washington, D.C.," U.S. Catholic Historian 12 (spring 1994): 131-38
- Norton, Paul F., et al., Decatur House, Washington: National Trust for Historic Preservation, 1967
- Peter, Armistead, 3rd, <u>Tudor Place</u>, <u>Designed by Dr. William Thornton and Built Between 1805 and 1816</u> for Thomas and Martha Peter, Washington: by the author, 1969
- Reardon, Jeffrey J., "Georgetown's Old Stone House: An Anchor to Our Past and the Challenge of Interpreting It," M.A. thesis, Georgetown University, 2013
- Ridout, Orlando, V, Building the Octagon, Washington: American Institute of Architects Press, 1989
- Rubincam, Milton, "Mr. Christian Heurich and His Mansion," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 44 (1960-62): 167-205
- Seale, William, <u>Blair House: The President's Guest House</u>, Washington: White House Historical Association, 2016
- , "The Soldier's Home: First Presidential Retreat," White House History 18 (spring 2006):
- Shireman, Candace, "The Rise of Christian Heurich and His Mansion," <u>Washington History</u> 5 (spring-summer 1993): 4-27, 90-91
- _______, "The Rise of Christian Heurich's Mansion: A Study of the Interior Design and Furnishings of the Columbia Historical Society's Christian Heurich Heurich Mansion, Washington, D.C., 1894-1914," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1989
- Stanley, Joan H., "The Old Stone House in Georgetown, D.C.," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
- Toogood, Anna Coxe, "Frederick Douglass Home, Cedar Hill," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
- Whitehill, Walter Muir, <u>Dumbarton Oaks: The History of a Georgetown House and Garden, 1860-1966</u>, Cambridge: Belknap Press of Harvard University Press, 1967
- Williams Kim, Prothro, Lost Farms and Estates of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2018

Multi-Unit Housing

- Alley, Paul Bryant, "Toward the Luxury Apartment House, Washington, D.C., 1900-1905," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1982
- Ammon, Francesca Russello, "Commemoration Amid Criticism: The Mixed Legacy of Urban Renewal in Washington, .D.C.," <u>Journal of Planning History</u> 8 (August 2009): 175-220

- Barnes, William R., "A Battle for Washington: Ideology, Racism, and Self-Interest in the Controversy over Public Housing," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 50 (1980): 452-83
- , "The Origins of Urban Renewal: The Public Housing Controversy and the Emergence of a Redevelopment Program in the District of Columbia, 1942-1949," Ph.D. dissertation., Syracuse University, 1977
- Bobeczko, Laura L., "'America Builds for Her Renter Millions': The Built Legacy of the Rental Housing Division of the Federal Housing Administration, 1935-1942," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1999
- Brown, Letitia W., "Residence Patterns of Negroes in the District of Columbia, 1800-1860," <u>Records of</u> the Columbia Historical Society 47 (1969-70): 66-79
- Chamberlain, Holly, "The Defense Homes Corporation: Permanent Defense Housing for the Home Front," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1990
- Clement, Bell, "Wagner-Steagall and the D.C. Alley Dwelling Authority, A Bid for Housing-Centered Urban Redevelopment, 1934-1946," <u>Journal of the American Planning Association</u> 78 (autumn 2012): 434-48
- Cook, Patricia M., "Like the Phoenix: The Rebirth of the Whitelaw Hotel," <u>Washington History</u> 7 (spring-summer 1995): 4-23, 92
- Diner, Stephen J., and Helen Young, eds., <u>Housing Washington's People: Public Policy in Retrospect</u>, Washington: Department of Urban Studies, University of the District of Columbia, 1983
- Domer, Dennis, "Escaping the City: New Deal Housing and Gustave Ring's Garden Apartment Villages," in Malcolm Quantrill and Bruce Webb, eds., <u>Urban Forms, Suburban Dreams</u>, College Station: Texas A&M University Press, 1993, 65-90
- Fant, Barbara Gale Howick, "Slum Reclamation and Housing Reform in the Nation's Capital, 1890-1940," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1982
- Goode, James M., <u>Best Addresses: A Century of Washington's Distinguished Apartment Houses</u>, 1988; updated ed. Washington: Smithsonian Books, 2003
- Hannold, Elizabeth, "'Comfort and Respectability:' Washington's Philanthropic Housing Movement," Washington History 4 (fall-winter 1992-1993): 20-39, 92-93
- ______, "Philanthropy that Pays: Washington, D.C.'s Limited-Dividend Housing Companies, 1897-1954," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1988
- Hurley, Amanda Rolson, <u>Radical Suburbs: Experimental Living on the Fringes of the American City</u>, Cleveland: Belt, 2019 (Greenbelt, Reston)
- Huron, Amanda, "Creating a Commons in the Capital: The Emergence of Limited-Equity Housing Cooperatives in Washington, D.C.," <u>Washington History</u> 26 (fall 2014): 56-67
- Kerns, Jennifer Karen, "A Social Experiment in Greenbelt, Maryland: Class, Gender, and Public Housing, 1935-1954," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Arizona, 2002
- Nieves, Angel David, "African American Architects and 'Race-Uplift' for the Black Community: New Deal Housing and Black Nationalism in the Nation's Capital," <u>Planning History Studies</u> 12 (1998): 3-12

- Peterson, Sabrina M., "'The Cairo...Offers You the City Itself': The Story of an Eccentric Building," Washington History 27 (spring 2015): 52-63
- Quinn, Kelly A., "Making Modern Homes: A History of Langston Terrace Dwellings, A New Deal Housing Program in Washington, D.C.," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Maryland, College Park, 2007
- Rodota, Joseph, The Watergate: Inside America's Most Infamous Address, New York HarperCollins, 2018
- Street, Michelle D., "A Historical Analysis of Housing in the District of Columbia from 1965 to 2000," Ph.D. dissertation, American University, 2007
- Vlach, John Michael, "Evidence of Slave Housing in Washington," <u>Washington History</u> 5 (Fall-Winter 1993-94): 64-74, 102-03

INSTITUTIONAL BUILDINGS

- Alexis, Karen M. E., "The American University: Classical Visions of the National University," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 52 (1989): 163-82
- Alofsin, Anthony, ed., <u>A Modern Museum in Perspective: The East Building, National Gallery of Art</u>, Washington: National Gallery of Art, and New Haven: Yale University Press, 2009
- Becker, Ralph E., Miracle on the Potomac: The Kennedy Center from the Beginning, Silver Spring, Md.: Bartleby Press, 1990
- Brousseau, Frances M., "The Library of Congress, 1873-97: The Building, Its Architects, and the Politics of Nineteenth-Century Architectural Practice," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Delaware, 1998
- , "Designing the Library of Congress: Transformations in the Italian Renaissance Revival Style, 1873-1893," <u>The Capitol Dome</u>, U.S. Capitol Historical Society, 41 (fall 2004): 12-27
- Cole, John Y., and Carol Highsmith, <u>On These Walls: Inscriptions & Quotations in the Library of Congress</u>, Washington: Library of Congress, and London: Scala, 2008
- _____, and Henry Hope Reed, eds., <u>The Library of Congress: The Art and Architecture of the Thomas Jefferson Building</u>, New York: W. W. Norton, 1997
- Coolidge, John, <u>Patrons and Architects: Designing Art Museums in the Twentieth Century</u>, Fort Worth, Tex.: Amon Carter Museum, 1989 [East Wing, National Gallery of Art]
- Cooper, Ted, et al. <u>I. M. Pei & Partners: Drawings for the East Building, National Gallery of Art,</u> Washington: Adams Davidson Galleries, 1978
- Daniels, Maygene, <u>National Gallery of Art: Architecture + Design</u>, Washington: National Gallery of Art, 2014
- Dannatt, Adrian, <u>United States Holocaust Memorial Museum</u>, <u>James Ingo Freed</u>, <u>Architecture in Detail</u>, New York: Phaidon, 1995

- Dreller, Sarah Morrissa, "Bertram G. Goodhue's 'Alexandrian' Style: The National Academy of Sciences Building, Washington, D.C., 1919-1924," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1999
- Ewing, Heather, and Amy Ballard, <u>A Guide to Smithsonian Architecture</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Books, 2009
- Field, Cynthia R., and Tilman, Jeffrey T., "Creating a Model for the National Mall: The Design of the National Museum of Natural History," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 63 (March 2004): 52-73
- , et al., <u>The Castle: An Illustrated History of the Smithsonian Building</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1993
- Gonzales, Robert Alexander, <u>Designing Pan America</u>: U. S. Architectural Visions for the Western <u>Hemisphere</u>, Austin: University of Texas Press, 2011 [Chapter 2 on Pan-American Union Building]
- Grant Stephen H., "A Most Interesting and Attractive Problem: Creating Washington's Folger Shakespeare Library," <u>Washington History</u> 24:1 (2012): 2-21
- Hafertepe, Kenneth, <u>America's Castle: The Evolution of the Smithsonian Building and Its Institution, 1840-1878</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1984
- Hickman, Caroline Mesrobian, "Building for Science: Carnegie Institution of Washington's Geophysical Laboratory," <u>Washington History</u> 13 (spring-summer 2001): 32-51, 92-93
- Hilker, Helen-Ann, <u>Ten First Street</u>, <u>Southeast: Congress Builds a Library</u>, <u>1886-1897</u>, Washington: Library of Congress, <u>1980</u>
- Hoage, R. J., and William A. Deiss, eds., <u>New Worlds, New Animals: From Menagerie to Zoological</u>
 <u>Park in the Nineteenth Century</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1996
- Hoagland, Alison K., "The Carnegie Library: The City Beautiful Comes to Mt. Vernon Square," Washington History 2 (fall-winter 1990-91): 74-89, 111-12
- Horowitz, Helen L., "The National Zoological Park: 'City of Refuge' or Zoo?" Records of the Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 405-29
- Kopper, Philip, <u>America's National Gallery of Art</u>, Princeton: Princeton University Press, and Washington: Washington: National Gallery of Art, 2016
- Kowsky, Francis R., "College Hall at Gallaudet College," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 50 (1980): 279-89
- ______, "Gallaudet College: A High Victorian Campus," <u>Records of the Columbia</u>
 <u>Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 439-67
- ______, "The Nineteenth Century Buildings on the Campus of Gallaudet College, Washington, D.C.," Ph.D. dissertation, New York State University College at Buffalo, 1970
- McDonald, Travis C., Jr., "Smithsonian Institution Competition for a Gallery of Art, January 1939-June 1939," in James D. Kornwolf, ed., <u>Modernism in America 1937-1941</u>, Williamsburg: Joseph and Margaret Muscarelle Museum of Art, College of William and Mary, 1985, 176-223

- Malesky, Robert P., The Catholic University of America, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2010
- Meersman, Roger, "The John F. Kennedy Center for the Performing Arts: From Dream to Reality," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 50 (1980): 525-88
- Merrill, Linda, "The Washington Building," in Thomas Lawton and Linda Merrill, <u>Freer: A Legacy of Art</u>, Washington: Freer Gallery of Art, Smithsonian Institution, and New York: Henry N. Abrams, 1993, 232-53, 264-65
- Millikan, Frank Rives, "St. Elizabeths Hospital: End of the Cathedral Era," <u>Washington History</u> 1 (fall 1989): 26-41, 99-101
- Mlyniec, Wallace, <u>Construction Notes: Transforming a Campus in Washington, D.C.</u>, Garrett Park, Md.: On the Spot Productions, 2006
- Morgan, Keith N., "The Patronage Matrix: Charles A. Platt, Architect, Charles L. Freer, Client," <u>Winterthur Portfolio</u> 17 (summer-autumn 1982): 121-34
- Neuman, Eran, <u>Shoah Presence: Architectural Representations of the Holocaust</u>, Burlington, Vt.: Ashgate, 2014 (U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum)
- Ochsner, Jeffrey Karl, "Understanding the Holocaust through the U.S. Holocaust Memorial Museum," <u>Journal of Architectural Education</u> 48 (May 1994): 240-49
- Olszewski, George J., <u>Restoration of Ford's Theatre, Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington: National Capital Region, National Park Service, 1963
- Overholser, Winfred, "Over the River and Among the Trees," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> [41] (1953-56): 265-81 [St. Elisabeths Hospital]
- Park, Edwards, and Jean Paul Carlihan, <u>A New View from the Castle</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1987
- Peck, Garrett, The Smithsonian Castle and the Seneca Quarry, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2013
- Prandoni, Jogues R., and Suryabala Kanouwa, "St. Elizabeths Hospital: Photos from 150 Years of Public Service," Washington History 17 (fall-winter 2005): 4-25
- Price, Virginia B., "Building the Bird House: The National Zoological Park Takes Flight," <u>ARRIS</u> 22 (2011): 28-47
- Robertson, Charles J., <u>American Louvre: A History of the Renwick Gallery Building</u>, Washington: Smithsonian American Art Museum, 2015
- Robinson, Harry G., III, and Hazel Ruth Edwards, <u>The Long Walk: The Placemaking Legacy of Howard University</u>, 1996, rev. ed., Washington: Moorland-Springarn Research Center, Howard University, 1999
- Small, Herbert, The Library of Congress: Its Architecture and Decoration, New York: W. W. Norton, 1982
- Spence, Duane Blue, and Tanya Thrasher, eds., <u>The Land Has Memory: Indigenous Knowledge, Native Landscapes, and the National Museum of the American Indian</u>, Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2009

- Tank, Holly, "Dedicated to Art: William Corcoran and the Founding of His Gallery," and idem, "William Wilson Corcoran: Washington Philanthropist," <u>Washington History</u> 17 (fall-winter 2005): 26-51, 52-65, resp.
- Thomas, Christopher, <u>The Architecture of the West Building of the National Gallery of Art</u>, Washington: National Gallery of Art, 1992
- Wallach, Alan, "On the Problem of Forming a National Art Collection in the United States: William Wilson Corcoran's Failed National Gallery," in Gwendolyn Wright, ed., <u>The Formation of National Collections of Art and Archaeology</u>, Washington: National Gallery of Art, and Hanover, N.H.: University Press of New England, 1996, 113-25
- Weinberg, Jeshajahu, and Rina Elieli, The Holocaust Museum in Washington, New York: Rizzoli, 1995
- White, Peregrine S., <u>National Academy of Sciences</u>, <u>National Research Council...A Temple of Science</u>, 1972; revised ed., Washington: National Academy Press, 1987
- Wiley, Amber N. "The Dubar High School Dilemma: Architecture, Power, and African American Cultural Heritage," <u>Buildings & Landscapes</u> 20 (spring 2013): 95-128
- Wilson, Mabel O., <u>Begin with the Past: Building the National Museum of African American History and Culture</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Books, 2016
- Yanni, Carla, "The Linear Plan for Insane Asylums in the United States," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 62 (March 2003): 24-49 [incl. St. Elizabeths Hospital]

MONUMENTS, MEMORIALS, AND OUTDOOR SCULPTURE

- Ashabranner, Brent, A Memorial for Mr. Lincoln, New York: G. P. Putnam's Sons, 1992
- Bedini, Silvio A., <u>Jefferson Stone: Demarcation of the First Meridian of the United States</u>, Frederick, Md.: Professional Surveyors Publishing Company, 1999
- Bohan Ruth L., "The Farragut Monument: A Decade of Art and Politics, 1871-1881," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 49 (1973-74): 209-43
- Boime, Albert, <u>The Unveiling of the National Icons, A Plea for Patriotic Iconoclasm in a Nationalist Era,</u> Cambridge, U.K.: Cambridge University Press, 1998 (Lincoln Memorial, Marine Corps Memorial, Vietnam Veterans Memorial)
- Burgess, Laurie, "Buried in the Rose Garden: Levels of Meaning at Arlington Cemetery and the Robert E. Lee Memorial," in Paul A. Schackel, ed., Myth, Memory, and the Making of the American Landscape, Gainesville: University Press of Florida, 2001, 158-75
- Butler, Sara A., "The Monument as Manifesto: The Pierre Charles L'Enfant Memorial, 1909-1911," <u>Journal of Planning History</u> 6 (November 2007): 283-310
- Capaso, Nicholas, "The National Vietnam Veterans Memorial in Context: Commemorative Public Art in America 1960-1997, Ph.D. dissertation, Rutgers University, 1997

- Coletta, John Philip, "'The Workman of C. Mills': Carl Ludwig Richter and the Statue of Andrew Jackson in Lafayette Park," <u>Washington History</u> 23 (2011): 2-35
- Dillon, David, <u>The Franklin Delano Roosevelt Memorial: Designed by Lawrence Halprin</u>, Washington: Spacemaker Press, 1998
- Doss, Erika, Memorial Mania: Public Feeling in America, Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 2010
- Dunlap, David Douglas, "The Rhetorical Labor of Architecture," Ph.D. dissertation, Pennsylvania State University, 1995 [Vietnam Veterans Memorial]
- Fanning, Kathryn, "American Temples: Presidential Memorials of the American Renaissance," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Virginia, 1996
- Fletcher, Valerie J., <u>A Garden for Art: Outdoor Sculpture at the Hirshhorn Museum</u>, Washington: Hirshhorn Museum and Sculpture Garden, Smithsonian Institution, and London: Thames & Hudson, 1998
- Freeman, Robert Belmont, Jr., "Design Proposals for the Washington National Monument," <u>Records of the</u> Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 151-86
- Goode, James M., <u>Washington Sculpture: A Cultural History of Outdoor Sculpture in the Nation's Capital</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2008
- Gordon, John Steele, <u>Washington's Monument: The Fascinating History of the Obelisk</u>, New York: Bloomsbury, 2016
- Griswold, Charles L., "The Vietnam Veterans Memorial and the Washington Mall: Philosophical Thoughts on Political Iconography," Critical Inquiry 12 (summer 1986): 688-719
- Hagopian, Patrick, "The Commemorative Landscape of the Vietnam War," in Joachim Wolschke-Bulmahn, ed., <u>Places of Commemoration: Search for Identity and Landscape Design</u>, Washington: Dumbarton Oaks Library and Collection, 2001, 311-75
- Halprin, Lawrence, The Franklin Delano Roosevelt Memorial, San Francisco: Chronicle Books, 1997
- Hass, Kristin Ann, <u>Sacrificing Soldiers on the National Mall</u>, Berkeley: University of California Press, 2013
- Headley, J. A., "The Monument Without a Public: The Case of the Tripoli Monument," Winterthur Portfolio 29 (winter 1994): 246-64
- Heller, Allan M., Monuments and Memorials of Washington, D.C., Atglen, Pa.: Schiffer, 2006
- Hyamn, Isabelle, "Marcel Breuer and the Franklin Delano Roosevelt Memorial," <u>Journal of the Society of Architectural Historians</u> 54 (December 1995): 446-58
- Jacob, Kathryn Allamong, <u>Testament to Union: Civil War Monuments in Washington, D.C.</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1998
- Johnson, Abby A., and Ronald Johnson, <u>In the Shadow of the U.S. Capitol: Congressional Cemetery and the Memory of the Nation</u>, Washington, D.C.: New Academia Publishing, 2012

- Kammen, Michael, <u>Visual Shock: A History of Art Controversies in American Culture</u>, New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 2006
- Keck, Andrew S., "Uncle Henry's Mind: Henry Adams and His 'Bronze' Figure," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 52 (1989): 183-205
- Lecky, William P., <u>Designing for remembrance: An Architectural Memoir</u>, [Washington]: by the author, 2012
- McElya, Micki, "Remembering 9/11's Pentagon Victims and Reframing History in Arlington National Cemetery," <u>Radical History Review</u>, no. 111 (fall 2011): 51-63
- McLeod, Mary, "The Battle for the Monument: The Vietnam Veterans Memorial," in Helene Lipstadt, ed., <u>The Experimental Tradition</u> (New York: Architectural league of New York and Princeton Architectural Press, 1989, 115-37
- Marling, Karal Ann, <u>Iwo Jima: Monuments, Memorials, and the American Hero</u>, Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1991
- Meyer, Jeffrey F., "Mythic Pieties of Permanence: Memorial Architecture and the Struggle for Meaning," in Louis P. Nelson, ed., <u>American Sanctuary: Understanding Sacred Spaces</u>, Bloomington: Indiana University Press, 2006, 203-21
- Mills, Cynthia J., "The Adams Memorial and American Funerary Sculpture, 1891-1927," Ph.D. dissertation, University Maryland, 1996
- , <u>Beyond Grief: Sculpture and Wonder in the Gilded Age Cemetery</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Scholarly Press, 2014
- Mills, Nicolaus, <u>Their Last Battle: The Fight for the World War II Memorial</u>, New York: Basic Books, 2004
- Morales-Vazquez, Rubil, "Imagining Washington: Monuments and Nation Building in the Early Capital," Washington History 12 (spring-summer 2000): 12-29, 156-59
- Ochsner, Jeffrey Karl, "A Space of Loss: The Vietnam Veterans Memorial," <u>Journal of Architectural</u> <u>Education</u> 50 (1997): 156-71
- Price, Virginia B., "By Design: Iwo Jima and the U.S. Marine Corps War Memorial," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 14:1 (2009): 35-45
- Rainey, Reuben M., "The Garden as Narrative: Lawrence Halprin's Franklin Delano Roosevelt Memorial," in Joachim Wolschke-Bulmahn, ed., <u>Places of Commemoration: Search for Identity and Landscape Design</u>, Washington: Dumbarton Oaks Library and Collection, 2001, 377-416
- Sandage, Scott A., "A Marble House Divided: The Lincoln Memorial, the Civil Rights Movement, and the Politics of Memory, 1939-1963," <u>Journal of American History</u> 80 (June 1993): 135-65
- Savage, Kirk, <u>Monument Wars: Washington, D.C.: The National Mall, and the Transformation of the Memorial Landscape</u>, Berkeley: University of California Press, 2009
- ______, "The Self-Made Monument: George Washington and the Fight to Erect a National Memorial," <u>Winterthur Portfolio</u> 22 (winter 1987): 225-42

- Scruggs, Jan C., and Joel L. Swerdlow, <u>To Heal a Nation: The Vietnam Veterans Memorial</u>, 1985; reprint ed., New York: Harper Perennial, 1992
- Seine, Harriet F., and Sally Webster, eds., <u>Critical Issues in Public Art: Content, Context, and Controversy</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1992
- Somma, Thomas P., "The McMillan Memorial Fountain: A Short History of a Lost Monument," Washington History 14 (fall-winter 2002): 96-107
- Stephenson, Charles Todd, "Celebrating American Heroes: The Commemoration of George Washington, Abraham Lincoln, Theodore Roosevelt, and Thomas Jefferson, 1832-1943," Ph.D. dissertation., Brown University, 1993
- Thomas, Christopher A., <u>The Lincoln Memorial and American Life</u>, Princeton: Princeton University Press, 2002
- ______, "The Marble of the Lincoln Memorial: 'Whitest, Prettiest, and...Best'," Washington History 5 (fall-winter 1993-94): 42-63, 100-02
- Thursby, Lori O., "The Art of Commemoration: The General William T. Sherman States, Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1999
- Verheyen, Egon, "William and John Frazee's Gerry Monument in the Congressional Cemetery in Washington," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 52 (1989): 92-103

RECREATIONAL FACILITIES

- Abrams, Brett L., <u>Capital Sporting Grounds: A History of Stadium and Ballpark Construction in Washington, D.C.</u>, Jefferson, N.C.: McFarland, 2009
- Bell, Shannon Eileen, "From Ticket Booth to Screen Tower: An Architectural Study of Drive-In Theaters in the Baltimore Washington, D.C. Richmond Corridor," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1999
- Christianson, Justine, "The Uline Arena/Washington Coliseum: The Rise and Fall of a Washington Institution," Washington History 16 (spring-summer 2004): 16-35
- Fletcher, Patsy Mose, <u>Historically African American Leisure Destinations Around Washington, D.C.</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2015
- Gomery, Douglas, "A Movie-Going Capital: Washington, D.C., in the History of Movie Presentation," Washington History 9 (spring-summer 1997): 4-23, 89-91
- Headley, Robert K. Motion Picture Exhibition in Washington, D.C.: An Illustrated History of Parlors,

 Palaces and Multiplexes in the Metropolitan Area, 1894-1997, Jefferson, N.C.: Mc Farland & Co.,
 1999
- Meersman, Roger, and Robert Boyer, "The National Theatre in Washington: Buildings and Audiences, 1835-1972," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 190-242

Olszewski, George J., <u>Restoration of Ford's Theatre, Washington, D.C., Historic Structure Report,</u> Washington: National park Service, National Capital region, 1963

RELIGIOUS BUILDINGS

- Bayless, John H., "History of the Washington Cathedral," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 50 (1948): 181-88
- Brimberg, Sissie, <u>A Great Church for National Purposes</u>, <u>Step by Step & Stone by Stone: The History of the Washington National Cathedral: A Chronology</u>, Washington: Washington National Cathedral, 1990
- Calkin, Homer, L., <u>Castings from the Foundry Mold: A History of Foundry Church, Washington, 1814-</u> 1964, Nashville: Parthenon Press, 1968
- Conley, Rev. Rory T., <u>The Truth in Charity: A History of the Archdiocese of Washington</u>, Strasbourg, France: Editions de Signe, 2000
- Conn, Stetson, Washington's Epiphany: Church and Parish, 1842-1972, Washington: by the church, 1976
- Cooper, Bert H., <u>St. Mark's Capitol Hill: A History and Description of Its Architecture, Windows, and Notable Features</u>, Washington: by the church, 1976
- Donovan, Jane, ed., <u>Many Witnesses: A History of Dumbarton United Methodist Church 1772-1996</u>, Washington: by the church, 1998
- Edgington, Frank E., <u>A History of the New York Avenue Presbyterian Church</u>, Washington: by the church, 1961
- Emery, Elizabeth, "Washington National and the Ideals of Postcolonial Gothic," <u>Medievalisms in the</u> Postcolonial World, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2009, 245-52
- Ennis, Robert Brooks, "Christ Church, Washington Parish," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 47 (1969-70): 126-77
- Feller, Richard T., <u>Completing Washington Cathedral for the Greater Glory</u>, Washington: Washington Cathedral, 1989
- , and Marshall W. Fishwick, For Thy Great Glory, Culpeper, Va.: Community Press, 1965
- Green, Constance McLaughlin, <u>The Church on Lafayette Square: A History of St. John's Church, Washington, D.C., 1815-1970</u>, Washington: Potomac Books, 1970
- Harrington, Ty, The Last Cathedral, Englewood Cliffs, N.J.: Prentice-Hall, 1979
- Hunt, Marjorie, <u>The Stone Carvers: Master Craftsmen of Washington National Cathedral</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1999
- Kirker, Harold, "Charles Bulfinch and the Unitarian Community," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical</u>
 <u>Society</u> 49 (1973-74): 61-77
- Koontz, Hilda E., A History of the National City Christian Church, Washington: privately printed, 1981

- Langley, Harold D., <u>St. Stephen Martyr Church and the Community 1867-1967</u>, Washington: by the church, 1968
- Leone, Mark, "The New Mormon Temple in Washington, D.C.," in Leland Ferguson, ed., <u>Historical Archaeology and the Importance of Material Things</u>, : Society for Historical Archaeology, 1977, 43-61
- Lowe, Julian C., and Florian H. Thayer, eds., <u>History of the Mormons in the Greater Washington Area</u>, Washington: Community Publishing Service, 1991
- Lumbard, Frances Barbour, <u>The Changing Face of St. John's: 200 Years in Georgetown</u>, Washington: by the church, 1998
- McGregor, Morris, Jr., <u>A Parish for the Federal Center: St. Patrick's in Washington</u>, 1794-1994, Washington: Catholic University Press, 1994
- Montgomery, Nancy S., <u>Guide to Washington Cathedral: The Cathedral Church of St. peter and St. paul</u>, Washington: National Cathedral Association, 1983
- Nelson, David, "Worshipping in the National House of Prayer, Washington National Cathedral," Anglican and Episcopal History 79:1 (2010): 70-76
- Putna, Nol, <u>The Beauty in Shadows: Wrought Iron in Washington's National Cathedral</u>, Huntingdon, Pa.: Blue Moon Press, 2014
- Rabinowitz, Stanley, <u>The Assembly: A Century in the Life of the Adas Israel Hebrew Congregation of</u> Washington, D.C., Hoboken, N.J.: Ktav Publishing House, 1993
- Row, Christopher, "World Without End: Philip Hubert Frohman and the Washington National Cathedral," Ph.D. dissertation, University of California, Los Angeles, 1999
- Sefton, D. P., for QER Associates, <u>Midcentury Modern Churches of Southwest Washington</u>, Washington: Southwest Washington Neighborhood Assembly, 2015
- [Shaffter, Dorothy], <u>The Presbyterian Congregation in George Town 1780-1970</u>, Washington: by the church, 1971
- Smith, Frank Miller, "The Washington Temple: A New Landmark," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 49 (1973-1974): 627-41
- Snadon, Patrick. "Making Religion Fashionable: Benjamin Henry Latrobe and St. John's Church," White House History 27 (spring 2010): 20-31
- Spaulding, Dorothy W., St. Paul's Parish, 1866-1966, Washington: by the church, 1967
- Staples, Laurence C., <u>Washington Unitarianism</u>, Northampton, Mass.: Metcalf Printing & Publishing Co., 1970
- Thompson, Robert L., The Windows of St., Paul's, a Guide, Washington, by the church, 19
- Tucker, George W., <u>America's Church: The Basilica of the National Shire on the Immaculate</u> Conception, Huntington, Ind.: Our Sunday Visitor, 2000

Tweed, Thomas A., <u>America's Church: The National Shrine and Catholic Presence in the Nation's</u>
Capital, New York: Oxford University Press, 2011

RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AND NEIGHBORHOODS

- Albano, Walter S., "History of the Dupont Circle Neighborhood, Washington, D.C., 1880-1900," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1982
- Barsoum, Eve L., "Colonial Georgetown, The Power of Myth," in Richard Guy Wilson, et al., eds., <u>Re-Creating the American Past: Essays on the Colonial Revival</u>, Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2006, 180-99
- Boese, Kent C., with Lauir Hafvenstein, Park View, Charleston, S.C: History Press, 2011
- Cantwell, Thomas J., "Anacostia: Strength in Adversity," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 49 (1973-74): 330-70
- Cheek, Charles D., and Donna J. Seifert, "Neighborhoods and Household Types in Nineteenth-Century Washington, D.C.: Fannie Hill and Mary McNamarea in Hooker's Division," in Paul A. Shackel and Barbara J. Little, eds., <u>Historical Archaeology of the Chesapeake</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1994, 267-81
- Cherkasky, Mara, "'For Sale to Colored': Racial Change on S Street, N.W.," <u>Washington History</u> 8 (fall-winter 1996-97): 40-57, 91-92
- Davis, Deering, et al., <u>Georgetown Houses of the Federal Period, Washington, D.C., 1780-1930</u>, New York: Architectural Book Publishing Co., 1944
- Feeley, John J., Jr., and Rosie Dempsey, <u>Brookland</u>, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
- Gale, Dennis E., "Restoration in Georgetown, Washington, D.C., 1915-1965," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1982
- "Georgetown Architecture," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1970
- "Georgetown Architecture Northwest," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, 1970
- "Georgetown Architecture The Waterfront," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1968
- "Georgetown Commercial Architecture M Street," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1967
- "Georgetown Commercial Architecture Wisconsin Avenue," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1967
- Georgetown Historic Waterfront, Washington, D.C.: A Review of Canal and Riverside Architecture, Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and National Park Service, 1968
- "Georgetown Residential Architecture Northeast," Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts and Historic American Buildings Survey, National Park Service, 1969

- Grandine, Katherine Elizabeth, "Brightwood: Its Development and Suburbanization, 1800-1915," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1983
- Groves, Paul A., "The Development of a Black Residential Community in Southwest Washington: 1860-1897," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 260-75
- Hansen, Stephen A., <u>A History of Dupont Circle, Center of High Society in the Capital</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- , <u>Kalorama Triangle: The History of a Capital Neighborhood</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2011
- Helm, Judith Beck, <u>Tenleytown, D.C.: Country Village into City Neighborhood</u>, 1981; revised ed., Washington: Tennally Press, 2000
- Henig, Jeffrey R., Gentrification in Adams Morgan: Politics and Commercial Consequences of
 Neighborhood Change, Washington: Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington
 University, 1982
- Hightower, Barbara, "LeDroit Park: The Making of a Suburb, 1872-1888," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1982
- Hutchinson, George E., <u>The History of Madison Place</u>, <u>Lafayette Square</u>, <u>Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, Washington: Federal Circuit Historical Society, 2012
- Hutchinson, Louise Daniel, <u>The Anacostia Story: 1608-1930</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1977
- Johnson, Ronald M., "From Romantic Suburb to Racial Enclave: LeDroit Park, Washington, D.C., 1880-1920," Phylon 45:4 (1984): 264-70
- Kohler, Sue, "Massachusetts Avenue, Washington, D.C.," in Jan Cigliano and Sarah Bradford Landau, eds., <u>The Grand American Avenue, 1850-1920</u>, San Francisco: Pomergranate Artbooks, 1994, 176-205
- Lesko, Kathleen, et al., <u>Black Georgetown Remembered: A History of Its Black Community from the Founding of "The Town of George" in 1751 to the Present</u>, Washington: Georgetown University Press, 1991
- Longstreth, Richard, ed., <u>Housing Washington: Two Centuries of Residential Development and Planning in the National Capital Area</u>, Chicago: center for American Places and University of Chicago Press, 2010
- McDaniel, George W., and John N. Pearce, revised and enlarged by Martin Aurand, <u>Images of Brookland:</u>

 <u>The History and Architecture of a Washington Suburb</u>, Center for Washington Area Studies,
 George Washington University, 1982
- McKevitt, Stephen R., Meridian Hill: A History, Charleston, S.C., 2014
- Mitchell, Mary A., "An Intimate Journey Through Georgetown in April 1863," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 44 (1960-62): 84-102
- ______, "Kalorama: Country Estate to Washington Mayfair," <u>Records of the Columbia</u>
 <u>Historical Society</u> 48 (1971-72): 164-89

- Myers, Susan H., "Capitol Hill, 1870-1900: The People and Their Homes," <u>Records of the Columbia</u> Historical Society 49 (1973-74): 276-99
- Olszewski, George J., <u>Dupont Circle, Washington, D.C.</u>, Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1967
- Palmer, Phyllis, <u>Living as Equals: How Three White Communities Struggled to Make Interracial</u>

 <u>Connections during the Civil Rights Era</u>, Nashville: Vanderbilt University Press, 2008 [Shepherd Park, Takoma]
- Peter, Grace Dunlop, and Joyce D. Southwick, <u>Cleveland Park: An Early Residential Neighborhood of the Nation's Capital</u>, Washington: Cleveland Park Community Library Committee, 1958
- Polter, Julie, "Dreams, Schemes, and Plat Maps: Mary Logan and Columbia Heights," <u>Washington</u> History 19-20 (2007-08): 30-49
- Prince, Thomas Eugene, "Washington, D.C.'s Streetcar Suburbs: A Comparative Analysis of Brookland and Brightwood, 1870-1900," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1979
- Ruble, Blair, Washington's U Street: A Biography, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2010
- Senkevitch, Anatole, Jr., ed., <u>Old Anacostia, Washington, D.C.</u>, College Park: School of Architecture, University of Maryland, and Washington: Metropolitan Washington Planning and Housing Association, 1975
- Shaw School Urban Renewal Area Landmarks, Washington: National Capital Planning Commission, 1968
- Sherwood, Suzanne Berry, <u>Foggy Bottom 1800-1975: A Study in the Uses of an Urban Neighborhood</u>, Washington: Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington University, 1978
- Shoenfeld, Sarah Jane, and Mara Cherkasky, "'A Strfictly White Residential Section': The Rise and Demise of Racial Restrictive Covenants in Bloomingdale," <u>Washington History</u> 29 (spring 2017): 24-41
- Smith, Kathryn Schneider, Port Town to Urban Neighborhood: The Georgetown Waterfront of Washington, D.C., 1880-1920, Washington: Center for Washington Area Studies, George Washington University; and Dubuque, Iowa: Kendall/Hunt Publishing Co., 1989
- , ed., Washington at Home: An Illustrated History of Neighborhoods in the

 Nation's Capital, 1988; revised and expanded ed., Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press,
 2010
- Street, Michelle D., "A Historical Analysis of Housing in the Distirct of Columbia from 1965 to 2000," Ph.D. dissertation, American University, 2007
- Swerdloff, David, Crestwood, 300 Acres, 300 Years, Washington: by the author, 2013
- U. S. Commission of Fine Arts, <u>Massachusetts Avenue Architecture</u>, 2 vols., Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1973, 1975
- U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, <u>Sixteenth Street Architecture</u>, 2 vols., Washington: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1978, 1988

- Wasch, Diane Shaw, "Models of Beauty and Practicality: The Creation of Wesley Heights and Spring Valley," Washington History 1 (fall 1989): 58-76, 102-04
- <u>Washington Renaissance: Architecture and Landscape of Meridian Hill,</u> Washington: Meridian House International, 1989
- Wallace, John Keith, "The Growth and Development of a Late Nineteenth Century High-Status Suburb: The Case of Kalorama, Washington, D.C.," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1991
- Ward, Richard F., South and West of the Capitol, New York: Vantage Press, 1978
- Wennersten, John R., The Historic Waterfront of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2014
- Wiley, Amber N., "LeDroit Park: A Study in Contrasts," <u>Vernacular Architecture Newsletter</u>, n. 125 (fall 2010): 1, 3-9
- Williams, Paul K., amd Gregory J. Alexander, Southwest DC, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2017

TRANSPORTATION FACILITIES AND SYSTEMS

Bearss, Edwin C., "The Bridges, Chesapeake & Ohio Canal," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
, "The Composite Locks, Chesapeake & Ohio Canal National Monument," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1968
, "The Tonoloway Aqueduct, Chesapeake & Ohio Canal National Monument," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1967
Belanger, Dian Olson, "The Railroad and the Park: Washington's Baltimore & Potomac Station, 1872-1907," Washington History 2 (spring 1990): 4-27
Blanton, Mary Alison Stone, "'Make no Little Plans': Daniel Burnham's Design for Union Station," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1991
Cervero, Robert, "Rail Transit and Joint Development: Land Market Impacts in Washington, D.C. and Atlanta," <u>Journal of the American Planning Association</u> 60 (winter 1994): 83-94
Cooper Rachael, <u>Union Station in Washington, D.C.</u> , Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
Davis, Timothy, "Mount Vernon Memorial Highway and the Evolution of the American Parkway," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Texas, Austin, 1997
, "Mount Vernon Memorial Highway: Changing Conceptions of an American Commemorative Landscape," in Joachim Wolschke-Bulmahn, ed., <u>Places of Commemoration:</u> <u>Search for Identity and Landscape Design</u> , Washington: Dumbarton Oaks Library and Collection, 2001, 131-84
, "Rock Creek and Potomac Parkway, Washington, DC: The Evolution of a Contested Urban Landscape," <u>Studies in the History of Gardens & Designed Landscapes</u> 19 (summer 1999): whole issue

- DeFerrari, John, <u>Capital Streetcars: Early Mass Transit in Washington, D.C.</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2015
- , "Picturing Metro: A Look Back at the Photographs of Phil Portlock," Washington History 28 (fall 2016): 16-31
- Friis, Herman R., and Ralph E. Ehrenberg, "Nicholas King and His Wharfing Plans of the City of Washington, 1797," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 46 (1966-68): 34-46
- Goode, James M., "Flying High: The Origin and Design of Washington National Airport," <u>Washington</u> History 1 (fall 1989): 4-25, 98-99
- Hahn, Thomas F., <u>Towpath Guide to the C&O Canal, Georgetown (Tidelock) to Cumberland</u>, 1982; revised ed., Sheperdstown, W. Va.: American Canal and Transportation Center, 1995
- Heine, Cornelius W., "The Chesapeake and Ohio Canal: Testimony to an Age Yet to Come," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 46 (1966-68): 57-70
- , "The Washington City Canal," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> [41] (1953-56): 1-27
- Highsmith, Carol M., and Ted Landphair, <u>Union Station: A Decorative History of Washington's Grand Terminal</u>, Washington: Chelsea Publications, 1988
- Howlett, Lynn Doney, <u>The Potowmack Canal: From Canal to Constitution</u>, McLean, Va.: Virginia Canals & Navigations Society, 2001
- Kapsch, Robert J., Canals, New York: W. W. Norton, 2004
- _____, "The Construction of the Potomac Aqueduct (1833-1841): Solving the Pier Construction Problem of Deep Water," <u>Canal History and Technology Proceedings</u> 28 (2009): 69-90
- ______, "The Potomac Canal: A Construction History," <u>Canal History and Technology</u> 21 (23 March 2002): 144-235
- Kelsch, Paul, "Cultivating Modernity, History, and Nature," <u>Studies in the History of Gardens & Designed Landscapes</u> 31:4 (2011): 294-310 (Mount Vernon Memorial Highway)
- King, LeRoy O., <u>100 Years of Traction: The Story of Streetcars in the National Capital</u>, Dallas: Taylor Publishing Co., 1972
- Knorr, Jeremy, "Political Parameters: Finding a Route for the Capital Beltway, 1950-1964," <u>Washington History</u> 19-20 (2007-08): 4-29
- , "Washington's Main Street: Consensus and Conflict on the Capital Beltway, 1952-2001," Ph.D. dissertation, University of Maryland, College Park, 2002
- Kohler, Peter C., <u>Capital Transit: Washington's Street Cars, the Final Era: 1933-1962</u>, Colesville, Md.: National Capital Trolley Museum, 2001

- Krakow, Jere L., "Historic Resource Study: Rock Creek and Potomac Parkway, George Washington Memorial Parkway, Suitland Parkway, Baltimore-Washington Parkway," Washington: National Park Service, 1990
- Kytle, Elizabeth, Home on the Canal, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1983
- Leach, Sara Amy, "Fifty Years of Parkway Construction in and around the Nation's Capital," in Jan Jennings, ed., <u>Roadside America: The Automobile in Design and Culture</u>, Ames: Iowa State University Press, 1990, 185-97
- Mackintosh, Barry, "C&O Canal: The Making of a Park," Washington: History Division, National Park Service, 1991
- _____, "Shootout on the Old C. & O. Canal: The Great Parkway Controversy," <u>Maryland Historical Magazine</u> 90 (summer 1995): 141-63
- Merriken, John E., Old Dominion Trolley Too: A History of the Mount Vernon Line, Dallas: LeRoy O. King, Jr., 1987
- Myer, Donald Beekman, <u>Bridges of the City of Washington</u>, Washington: U.S. Commission of Fine Arts, 1974
- , <u>Building the Potomac Aqueduct 1830</u>, Washington: Preservation Press, 1975
- , "Unbuilt Bridges of Washington, D.C.," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical</u>
 Society 49 (1973-74): 137-50
- Ojeda, Oscar Riera, ed., National Airport Terminal, Cesar Pelli, Gloucester, Mass.: Rockpor, 2000
- Olszewski, George J., "Construction History of Union Station, Washington, D.C.," Office of History and Historical Archaeology, Eastern Service Center, National Park Service, 1970
- Orlin, Glenn S., "The Evolution of the American Urban Parkway," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1992
- Rubin, Mary H., The Chesapeake and Ohio Canal, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia. 2003
- Sanderlin, Walter S., <u>The Great National Project: A History of the Chesapeake and Ohio Canal</u>, 1946; reprint ed., New York: Arno Press, 1976
- Schrag, Zachary M., "The Freeway Fight in Washington, D.C.: The Three Sisters Bridge in Three Administrations," <u>Journal of Urban History</u> 30 (July 2004): 648-73
- , The Great Society Subway: A History of the Washington Metro, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006
- ______, "Mapping Metro, 1955-1968: Urban, Suburban, and Metropolitan Alternatives," Washington History 13 (spring-summer 2001): 4-23, 90-92
- Spratt, Zack, "Rock Creek Bridges," Records of the Columbia Historical Society [41] (1953-56): 101-34
- Swiftwater, Thomas F. Hahn, <u>The Chesapeake & Ohio Canal Lock Houses</u>, Morgantown: West Virginia University Institute for the History of Technology and Industrial Archaeology, 1996

- , Towpath Guide of the Chesapeake & Ohio Canal, Georgetown Tidelock to

 Cumberland, American Canal Society, 1997

 , and Emory L. Kemp, The Alexandria Canal: Its History and Preservation,

 Morgantown: West Virginia University Press, 1992
- Torres-Reyes, Ricardo, "Potowmack Company Canal and Locks, Great Falls, Virginia," Washington: Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, National Park Service, 1970
- Unrau, Harlan D., "Historic Resource Study: Chesapeake & Ohio Canal," Washington, National Park Service, August 2007
- White, John H., "Public Transport in Washington Before the Great Consolidation of 1902," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 46 (1966-68): 216-30
- White, Leland J., "Dividing Highway: Citizen Activism and Interstate 66 in Arlington, Virginia," Washington History 13 (spring-summer 2001): 52-67, 93-95
- Williams, Ames W., "The Washington and Old Dominion Railroad," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 46 (1966-68): 231-76
- Williams, Mathilde D., "The Three Sisters Bridge: A Ghost Span Over the Potomac," <u>Records of the Columbia Historical Society</u> 47 (1969-70): 489-509
- Wright, William B., "White City to White Elephant: Washington's Union Station since World War II," Washington History 10 (fall-winter 1998-1999): 24-43, 107-09
- Zangrando, Joanna Schneider, "Monumental Bridge Design in Washington, D.C., as a Reflection of American Culture, 1886-1932," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 1974

PICTORIAL HISTORIES

Bigler, Philip, Washington in Focus: The Photographic History of the Nation's Capital, Arlington, Va.: Vandamere Press, 1988

Boese, Kent C., and Lauri Hafvesstein, Park View, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011

Bustard, Bruce I., Washington behind the Monuments, Washington: National Archives, 1990

Cameron, Robert, Above Washington, San Francisco: Cameron and Company, 1980

Carrier, Thomas J., Historic Georgetown: A Walking Tour, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 1999

, Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 1999

Cherkasky, Mara, Mount Pleasant, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2007

Collins, Kathleen, Washingtoniana Photographs, Washington: Library of Congress, 1989

Deanwood History Committee, Washington, D.C.'s Deanwood, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2008

Eastland Gardens Flower Club, Eastland Gardens, Charkeston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011

Elfin, Margaret, et al., Forest Hills, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2006

Ewing, Charles, Yesterday's Washington, D.C., Miami: E.A. Seeman, 1976

Floyd, Gayle, and Dale Floyd, Washington, D.C., in Vintage Postcards, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005

Garfinkle, Martin, et al., The Jewish Community of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005

Gilmore, Matthew B., and Joshua Olsen, <u>Foggy Bottom and the West End</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2010

______, and Andrew Brodie Smith, <u>Remembering Washington</u>, <u>D.C.</u>, Nashville: Trade Paper Press, 2010

Goode, James B., <u>The Evolution of Washington, D.C.: Historical Selections from the Albert H. Small</u>
<u>Washingtoniana Collection at the George Washington University</u>, Washington: Smithsonian
Books, 2014

______, and Laura Burd Schiavo, <u>Washington Images: Rare Maps and Prints from the Albert H.</u>

<u>Small Collection</u>, Washington: Historical Society of Washington, D.C., 2004

Historic Takoma, Takoma Park, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011

Hovey, Lonnie J., Lafayette Square, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2014

Lee, Richard M., Mr. Lincoln's City: An Illustrated Guide to the Civil War Sites of Washington, McLean, Va.: EPM Publishers, 1981

Levey, Bob, and Jane Freundel Levey, <u>Washington Album: A Pictorial History of the Nation's Capital</u>, Washington: Washington Post Books, 2000

Miller, Frederic M., and Howard Gillette, Jr., <u>Washington Seen: A Photographic History</u>, 1875-1965, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1995

Mitchell, Alexander D., IV, Washington, D.C., Then and Now, San Diego: Thunder Bay Press, 2000

O'Neill, Paul R., and Paul K. Williams, Georgetown University, Charleston, S.C., Arcadia, 2003

Ozer, Mark N., <u>Massachusetts Avenue in the Gilded Age: Palaces and Privilege</u>, Charleston, S.C.: History Press, 2010

Peck, Margaret C., Washington Dulles International Airport, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005

Penczer, Peter R., Washington, D.C.: Past and Present, Arlington, Va.: Oneonta Press, 1998

Reed, Robert, Old Washington, D.C., in Early Photographs 1846-1932, New York: Dover, 1980

Rubin, Mary H., The Chesapeake and Ohio Canal, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2003

Stewart, Alice Fales, The Palisades of Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005

Williams, Paul K., <u>Dupont Circle</u>, Charleston,, S.C.: Arcadia, 2000

	_, Greater U Street, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2002
2001	, The Neighborhoods of Logan, Scott, and Thomas Circles, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia,
	, Southwest Washington, D.C., Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005
	_, and Gregory J. Alexander, <u>Capitol Hill</u> , Charleston, S.C., Arcadia, 2004
	, Woodley Park, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2003
	, and Kelton C. Higgins, Cleveland Park, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2003

GUIDES

- Applewhite, E. J., <u>Washington Itself: An Informal Guide to the Capital of the United States</u>, New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1981
- Bergheim, Laura, <u>The Washington Historical Atlas: Who Did What and Where in the Nation's Capital</u>, Rockville, Md.: Woodbine Press, 1992
- Busch, Richard T., <u>Civil War to Civil Rights: Washington's Downtown Heritage Trail</u>, Charlottesville, Va.: Howell Press, 2001
- Carrier, Thomas J., <u>The White House</u>, the <u>Capitol</u>, and the <u>Supreme Court</u>: <u>Historic Self-Guided Tours</u>, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2000
- Cooling, Benjamin Franklin, III, and Walton H. Owen, Mr. Lincoln's Forts: A Guide to Civil War Defenses of Washington, Shippensburg Pa.: White Mane Publishing Co., 1988
- Evans, James Matthew, <u>The Landscape Architecture of Washington</u>, D.C.: A Comprehensive Guide, Washington: Landscape Architecture Foundation, 1981
- Evelyn, Douglas E., and Paul Dickson, <u>On the Spot: Pinpointing the Past in Washington, D.C.</u>, 1992, third ed., Stirling, Va.: Capital Books, 2008
- Fitzpatrick, Sandra, and Maria R. Goodwin, <u>The Guide to Black Washington: Places and Events of Historical and Cultural Significance in the Nation's Capital</u>, 1990; revised ed., New York: Hippocrene Books, 1999
- High, Mike, The C&O Canal Companion, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1997
- Holland, Jesse J., <u>Black Men Built the Capitol: Discovering African-American History in and Around Washington, D.C.</u>, Guilford, Conn.: Globe Pequot Press, 2007
- Kennon, Donald R., and Richard Striner, <u>Washington Past and Present: A Guide to the Nation's Capital</u>, 1983; revised ed., Washington: U.S. Capitol Historical Society, 1993
- Kousoulas, Claudia D., and George W. Kousoulas, <u>Contemporary Architecture in Washington, D.C.</u>, New York: John Wiley & Sons, 1995

- Moeller, G. Martin, <u>AIA Guide to the Architecture of Washington, D.C.</u>, 1965; revised ed., Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2006
- Ottesen, Carole, A Guide to Smithsonian Gardens, Washington: Smithsonian Books, 2011
- Protopappas, John J., and Alvin R. McNeal, <u>Washington on Foot: 25 Walking Tours (with Maps of Washington, D.C., and Old Town Alexandria, 1976;</u> revised ed., Washington: National Capital Area Chapter, American Planning Association and Smithsonian Institution Press, 1997
- Roberts, Kim, A Literary Guide to Washington, D.C., Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2018
- Scott, Pamela, and Antoinette J. Lee, <u>Buildings of the District of Columbia</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 1993
- Seeber, Barbara H., <u>A City of Gardens: Glorious Public Gardens in and Around the Nation's Capital</u>, Sterling, Va.: Capital Books, 2004
- Stapen, Candace H., Washington, D.C., Blue Guide, New York: W. W. Norton, 2000
- Washington Metropolitan Chapter, American Institute of Architects, <u>A Guide to Washington Architecture</u> 1791-1957, New York: Reinhold, 1957
- Wurman, Richard Saul, Washington, DC Access, Los Angeles: Access Press, 1997

MARYLAND

Montgomery County

- Anderson, Carlotta, <u>Glen Echo: The Remarkable Saga of a Very Small Town</u>, Glen Echo, Md.: Town of Glen Echo, 1906
- Bachman, Robert M., "Takoma Park, Maryland: 1883-1942, A Case Study of an Early Railroad Suburb," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1975
- Bagley, Ned, <u>Colesville: The Development of a Community, Its People and Its Natural Resources, over a Period of Four Centuries</u>, Westminster, Md.: Family Line Publications, 1997
- Boggs, Ardith Gunderman, <u>Goshen, Maryland: A History and Its People</u>, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1994
- Cavicchi, Clare Lise, <u>Places from the Past: The Tradition of Gardez Bien in Montgomery County</u>, Maryland, Silver Spring: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, 2001
- Christianson, Justine, "Robert B. Morse and a Regional Water System for Montgomery and Prince George's Counties," <u>Maryland Historical Magazine</u> 105 (winter 2010): 368-81
- City of Gaithersburg, Gaithersburg: History of a City, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2002
- Coleman, Margaret Marshall, and Anne Dennis Lewis, <u>Montgomery County: A Pictorial History</u>, 1984; revised ed., Norfolk: Donning Co., 1990

- Cook, Richard, and Deborah Lange, Glen Echo Park: A Story of Survival, Glen Echo, Md.: by the authors, 2000
- Curtis, Shaun, Gaithersburg, Then & Now, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2010
- Cuttler, Dona L., The History of Comus, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1999
- , The History of Dickerson, Mouth of Monacacy, Oakland Mills, and Sugarloaf Mountain [MD], Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1999
- _____, and Ida Lu Brown, <u>The History of Barnesville and Sellman</u>, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1999
 - , and Michael Dwyer, <u>The History of Hyattstown</u>, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1998
- _____, and Dorothy J. Elpin, <u>History of Poolesville {Maryland]</u>, Westminster, Md.: Heritage Books, 2007
- Dunlap, G. Thomas, et al., "Hayes, A Montgomery County House," <u>Maryland Historical Magazine</u> 49 (June 1954): 89-115
- Dwyer, Michael, Montgomery County, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2006
- Enchanted Forest Glen: The Endangered Legacy of National Park Seminary Historic District in Silver Spring, Maryland, [Silver Spring, Md.]: Save Our Seminary at Forest Glen, 1999
- Edwards, Philip K., Washington Grove 1873-1937: A History of the Washington Grove Camp Meeting Association, Washington Grove, Md.: by the author, 1988
- ______, Washington Grove 1937-1972: A History of the Town of Washington Grove, Maryland 20880, Washington Grove, Md.: by the author, 1999
- Farquhar, Roger Brooke, <u>Historic Montgomery County</u>, <u>Maryland</u>, <u>Old Houses and History</u>, Silver Spring, Md.: by the author, 1952
- Fisher, Perry G., and Eileen S. McGuckian, <u>The Red Brick Courthouse</u>: A Centennial History of <u>Montgomery County, Maryland's Third Courthouse</u>, Rockville, Md.: Friends of the Red Brick Courthouse, 1991
- Fly, Everett L., and La Barbara Wigfall Fly, "Northeastern Montgomery County Black Oral History Study," [Rockville, Md.]: Montgomery County Department of Planning and Community Development, 1983
- French, Roderick S., "Chevy Chase Village in the Context of the National Suburban Movement, 1870-1900," Records of the Columbia Historical Society 49 (1973-1974): 300-329
- Gaithersburg, the Heart of Montgomery County: A History Commemorating Gaithersburg's Charter Centennial, Gaithersburg, Md.: by the city, 1978
- Garrett Park: A History of the Town from Its Beginnings to 1970, Garrett Park, Md.: Town of Garrett Park, 1974
- Hanson, Royce, Suburb: Planning, Politics and the Public Interest, Ithaca: Cornell University Press, 2017

- Harrington, Lucille, and Alexander von Hoffman, "Forty Years of Fighting Sprawl: Montgomery County, Maryland, and the Growth of Control Planning in the Metropolitan Region of Washington, D.C.," Joint Center for Housing Studies, Harvard University, October 2002
- Headley, Robert K., <u>Maryland's Motion Picture Theaters</u>, Charleston: Arcadia, 2008 (and Prince George's County)
- "Historic Resources of the Eastern Montgomery County Master Plan Atlas: Four Corners, White Oak, Cloverly, Fairland," Silver Spring, Md.: Montgomery County Planning Department, Maryland-National Capital Park & Planning Commission, 1995
- Historic Takoma, Takoma Park, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
- "Inventory of Historic Sites in Western Montgomery and Frederick Counties, Maryland," Silver Spring, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park & Planning Commission and Sugarloaf Regional Trails, 1977
- Kelly, Clare Lise, Montgomery Modern: Modern Architecture in Montgomery County, Maryland, 1930-1979, Silver Spring, Md.: Maryland-National Park and Planning Commission, 2015
- Kelsch, Paul, and Nicholas Colombo, "Topographies of Amusement: The Evolving Terrain of Glen Echo Park, Maryland," <u>Studies in the History of Gardens & Designed Landscapes</u> 33:2 (2013): 109-27
- Lachin, Teresa B., <u>Rockville's Recent Past</u>, Rockville, Md.: Peerless Rockville Historic Preservation, 2012
- Lampl, Elizabeth Jo, and Kimberly Prothro Williams, Chevy Chase: A Home Suburb for the Nation's Capital, Silver Spring, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, and Crownsville: Maryland Historical Trust, 1998
- Levy, Anneli Moucka, "Washington, D.C. and the Growth of Its Early Suburbs: 1860-1920," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1980
- Linehan, John, ed., <u>The Town of Chevy Chase</u>, <u>Past and Present</u>, Chevy Chase, Md.: Town of Chevy Chase, 1990
- Longstreth, Richard, "Silver Spring: Georgia Avenue, Colesville Road, and the Creation of an Alternative 'Downtown' for Metropolitan Washington," in Zeynep Celik, et al., eds., Streets: Critical
 Perspectives on Public Space, Berkeley: University of California Press, 1994, 247-258
- Lubar, Steven, "Trolley Lines, Land Speculation and Community-Building: The Early History of Woodside Park, Silver Spring, Maryland," <u>Maryland Historical Magazine</u> 81 (winter 1986): 316-29
- McBride, Sarah Davis, "Ornaments of Education: The Material World of National Park Seminary," <u>Washington History</u> 4 (spring-summer 1992): 46-68, 94-95
- McCoy, Jerry A., and the Silver Spring Historical Society, <u>Historic Silver Spring</u>, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005
- McDaniel, George W., "Black Historical Resources in Upper Western Montgomery County," [Dickerson, Md.]: Sugarloaf Regional Trails, 1979
- McGuckian, Eileen S., Rockville: Portrait of a City, Franklin, Tenn.: Providence House Publishers, 2001

- MacMaster, Richard K., and Hiebert, Ray Eldar, <u>A Grateful Remembrance: The Story of Montgomery County, Maryland</u>, Rockville: Montgomery County Government and Montgomery County Historical Society, 1976
- Marsh, Ellen R., and Mary Anne O'Boyle, <u>Takoma Park: Portrait of a Victorian Suburb</u>, Takoma Park: Historic Takoma, 1984
- Maury, William M., <u>Kensington: A Picture History</u>, Kensington, Md.: Kensington Business District Association, 1994
- Montgomery Village Book Committee, Montgomery Village, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
- Offutt, William, Bethesda: A Social History, Washington: Innovative Game, 1995
- Oshel, Robert E., and Marilyn S. Slatick, <u>Home Sites of Distinction: The History of Woodside Park</u>, Silver Spring, Md.: Woodside Park Civic Association, 1998
- Palmer, Laura-Leigh, Wheaton, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2009
- Rockville Historic Buildings Catalog, Rockville, Md.: City of Rockville, 1987
- Rotenstein, David S., "Courtyards of Convenience: Montgomery County's <u>Eruvs</u>," <u>Vernacular</u> Architecture Newsletter, no. 128 (summer 2011): 1, 3-9
- Schaffer, Rich, and Ric Nelson, Forest Glen, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2004
- Sechrist, Stephanie Ann, "Silver Spring, Maryland: Residential Development of a Washington Suburb, 1920 to 1995," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1993
- Soderberg, Susan, A History of Germantown, Maryland, Germantown: by the author, 1988
- Sween, Jane C., and William Offutt, <u>Montgomery County: Centuries of Change</u>, 1984; revised ed., Sun Valley, Cal.: American Historical Press, 1999
- Thompson, Robert H., ed., <u>The Chevy Chase Club 1892-1992</u>, 1958; revised ed., Chevy Chase, Md.: by the club, 1992
- Thornton, Alvin, and Karen Lesla Williams Goodman, <u>Like a Phoenix I'll Rise: An Illustrated History of African Americans in Prince George's County, Maryland, 1696-1996</u>, Virginia Beach, Va.: Donning Co., 1997
- Walston, Mark, "The Commercial Rise of Silver Spring: A Study of the 20th Century Development of the Suburban Shopping Center in Montgomery County," <u>Maryland Historical Magazine</u> 81 (winter 1986), 330-39

Prince George's County

- African-American Historic and Cultural Resources in Prince George's County, Maryland, Upper Marlboro, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, 2012
- Arnold, Joseph L., <u>The New Deal in the Suburbs: A History of the Greenbelt Town Program 1935-1954</u>, Columbus: Ohio State University Press, 1971

- Baltz, Shirley Vlasak, A Chronicle of Belair, Bowie, Md.: Bowie Heritage Committee, 1984
- Bowie, Effie Gwynn, <u>Across the Years in Prince George's County, Maryland</u>, Richmond, Va.: Garrett & Massie, 1975
- Boucher, Jack E., et al., <u>Landmarks of Prince George's County</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 1993
- Branch-Miles, Nathania, et al., Fort Washington, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2006
- Bryant, Katharine D., and Donna L. Schneider, <u>Prince George's County, Maryland</u>, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2000
- Damron, Andra, Hyattsville, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2008
- Denny, George D., Jr., <u>Proud Past, Promising Future: Cities and Towns in Prince George's County,</u> <u>Maryland</u>, Brentwood, Md.: Dilden Co., 1997
- Ernstein, Julie H., "Landscape Archaeology and the Recent Past: A View from Bowie, Maryland," in Deborah Slaton and William G. Foulks, eds., <u>Preserving the Recent Past 2</u>, Washington: Historic Preservation Education Foundation, National Park Service, and Association for Preservation Technology International, 2000, 2-97 to 2-103
- Hienton, Louise Joyner, <u>Prince George's Heritage: Sidelights on the Early History of Prince George's County, Maryland, from 1696 to 1800</u>, Baltimore: Maryland Historical Society, 1972
- <u>Illustrated Inventory of Historic Sites, Prince George's County, Maryland</u>, Upper Marlboro, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, 2011
- King, Mariana, "Sears Mail Order House Survey in Prince George's County, Maryland," Upper Marlboro, Md.: Historic Preservation Commission, Planning Department, Maryland-National Capital Park & Planning Commission, 1988
- Knepper, Cathy D., <u>Greenbelt, Maryland, A Living Legacy of the New Deal</u>, Baltimore: Johns Hopkins University Press, 2001
- Lakeland Community Heritage Project, <u>Lakeland: African Americans in College Park</u>, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2009
- Marcavitch, Aaron, US Route 1: Baltimore to Washington, DC, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2018
- Parsons, K. C., "Clarence Stein and the Greenbelt Towns: Settling for Less," <u>Journal of the American</u>
 <u>Planning Association</u> 55 (spring 1990): 161-93
- Pearl, Susan G., <u>African-American Heritage Survey</u>, Upper Marlboro, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park & Planning Commission, 1996
 - , <u>Fairmount Heights, Maryland: A History from Its Beginnings (1900) to</u>

 <u>Incorporation (1935)</u>, Upper Marlboro, Md.: Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission, 1991

- St. John, Jill Parsons, and Megan Searing Young, Greenbelt, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
- Scott-Childress, Reynolds J., "From 'Nature's Nation' to 'Washington's Playground': Marshall Hall, Middle-Class Culture, and the Commercialization of Leisure, 1865-1900," Maryland Historical Magazine 105 (fall 2010): 239-71
- Sokol, Stanley E., "Making the Dream Come True: The Building of the Levittowns," M.A. thesis, University of Maryland, 1994 [Bowie]
- Stullich, Stephanie, and Katherine D. Bryant, College Park, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2005
- Town of Bowie, Maryland, Bowie: Huntington Heritage Society, 1992
- Virta, Alan, A Pictorial History of Prince George's County, Norfolk, Va.: Donning Co., 1984
- Warner, George A., Greenbelt: The Cooperative Community, New York: Exposition Press, 1954
- Williamson, Mary Lou, general ed., and Sandra A. Lange, ed., <u>Greenbelt: History of a New Town, 1937-1987</u>, revised ed. Norfolk, Va.: Donning Co., 1997

VIRGINIA

- Lucy, William H., and David L. Phillips, <u>Confronting Suburban Decline: Strategic Planning for Metropolitan Renewal</u>, Washington, D.C.: Island Press, 2000
- Price, Virginia, "Virginia Welcomes You: Highway Hospitality and the (Re)presentation of Virginia," <u>SCA Journal</u> 33 (spring 2015); 20-29
- Wilson, Richard Guy, et al., <u>Buildings of Virginia: Tidewater and Piedmont</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 2002
- Wood, Joseph, "Vietnamese American Place Making in North Virginia," <u>Geographical Review</u> 87 (January 1997): 58-72

Alexandria

- Alexandria Urban Archeology Program, <u>Approaches to Preserving a City's Past</u>, Alexandria, Va.: City of Alexandria, 1983
- Barr, Keith L., et al., "How Sweet It Was: Alexandria's Sugar Trade and Refining Business," in Paul A. Shackel and Barbara J. Little, <u>Historical Archaeology of the Chesapeake</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1994, 251-65
- Cox, Ethelyn, <u>Historic Alexandria Street by Street: A Survey of Existing Early Buildings</u>, Alexandria: Historic Alexandria Foundation, 1976
- Cressey, Pamela J., Walk and Bike the Alexandria Heritage Trail: A Guide to Exploring a Virginia Town's Hidden Past, Sterling, Va.: Capital Books, 2002
- Davis, Deering, et al., Alexandria Houses 1750-1830, New York: Architectural Book Publishing Co., 1946
- Deines, Ann, "The Urban Slave Resources in Alexandria, Virginia, 1810: A Preservation Plan," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1993
- Hahn, Thomas Swiftwater, and Emeory L. Kemp, <u>The Alexandria Canal: Its History & Preservation</u>

 Morgantown: West Virginia University Press, 1992
- Harvey, Karen G., and Ross Stansfield, Alexandria: A Pictorial History, Norfolk: Donning Co., 1977
- McCloskey, Patricia Ellen, "Urban Renewal and Historic Preservation: A Case Study of Alexandria, Virginia, 1945-1980," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1999
- Macoll, John D. ed., <u>Alexandria: A Town in Transition, 1800-1900</u>, Alexandria: Alexandria Historical Society, 1977
- Martin, Christopher, "'Hope Deferred': The Origins and Development of Alexandria's Flounder Houses," in Camille Wells, ed., <u>Perspectives in Vernacular Architecture, II</u>, Columbia: University of Missouri Press, 1986, 111-19
- ______, "The Origin and Development of Alexandria's Flounder House: A Folklife Study,"

 M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 1985
- Miller, T. Michael, <u>Portrait of a Town: Alexandria, District of Columbia, Virginia, 1820-1830</u>, Bowie, Md.: Heritage Books, 1995
- Munson, James D., <u>Col. John Carlyle, Gent.: A True and Just Account of the Man and His House, 1720-1780</u>, Alexandria: Northern Virginia Regional Park Authority, 1986
- Netherton, Nan, Montebello at Mount Eagle, Alexandria: Montebello Associates, 1982
- Patton, Julie Ballin, <u>Historic Photos of Alexandria</u>, Nashville: Turner, 2008
- Rasmussen, Paul W., "Planning and Historic Preservation: The Old Town Alexandria Experience," <u>Planners Notebook</u> 3 (February 1973): whole issue
- Seale, William, <u>A Guide to Historic Alexandria</u>, Alexandria: City of Alexandria 250th Anniversary Commission, 2000

- Smith, Baird, "Case Study: Historic Alexandria, The Next Fifty Years," <u>Change Over Time</u> 4 (spring 2014): 168-86
- Smith, William Francis, and T. Michael Miller, <u>A Seaport Saga: Portrait of Old Alexandria, Virginia</u>, Norfolk, Va.: Donning, 1989

Arlington County

- Arlington Historical Society, Arlington, Charleston, S.C. Arcadia, 2000
- Boaz, Carolyn V., "Lyon Village," Arlington Historical Magazine 10 (October 1993): 17-26
- Burgess, Laurie, "Buried in the Rose Garden: Levels of Meaning at Arlington National Cemetery and the Robert E. Lee Memorial," in Paul A. Shackel, ed., Myth, memory, and the Making of the American Landscape, Gainesville: University Press of Florida, 2001, 139-75
- Chornesky, Michael B., "Confederate Island upon the Union's 'Most Hallowed Ground': The Battle to Interpret Arlington House, 1921-1937," <u>Washington History</u> 27 (spring 2015): 20-33
- Deines, Ann, "A Survey of the Development of Arlington County, Virginia, 9140-1965," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 10 (October 1995): 54-63
- Fellows, Catherine D., <u>Fairlington at 50: May 1943-May 1993</u>, Arlington, Va.: Fairlington Citizens Association 1993
- Fisher, Charles, et al., <u>Arlington House: The Robert E. Lee Memorial, North Dependency, Historic</u> Structure Report, Washington: National Park Service, Technical Preservation Service, 2009
- Fisher, Charles, et al., <u>Arlington House: The Robert E. Lee Memorial, South Dependency, Historic Structure Report</u>, Washington: National Park Service, Technical Preservation Service, 2009
- Gilmore, Matthew, Historic Photos of Arlington County, Nashville: Turner, 2007
- Hamrock, Bill, We Are Arlington, Fairfax, Va.: by the author, 2014
- Hanna, Jennifer, <u>Arlington House, The Robert E. Lee Memorial: Cultural Landscape Report, History</u>, volume 1, Washington: National Park Service, National Capital Region, 2001
- Hannabass, Darline, "Sears Roebuck Houses in Arlington," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 10 (October 1993): 7-15
- Hinkel, John Vincent, <u>Arlington: Monument to Heroes</u>, 1965; revised ed., Englewood Cliffs, N.J.: Prentice-Hall, 1970
- Netherton, Nan, and Ross Netherton, <u>Arlington County in Virginia: A Pictorial History</u>, Norfolk: Donning Co., 1987
- Pratt, Sherman, "The Abingdon Manor Ruins: The Fight to Save," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 10 (October 1996): 49-78
- , Arlington County, Virginia: A Modern History, Chelsea, Mich.: BookCrafters, 1997

- _____, "Green Valley and the Forest Hills Townhouses," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 11 (October 2000): 50-64
- Ritchie, Mildred Hardy, Barcroft, Arlington County, Virginia: A Village Metamorphosis," <u>Arlington</u> Historical Magazine 6 (October 1980): 24-39
- Rose, C. B., Jr., Arlington County, Virginia: A History, Arlington Va.: Arlington Historical Society, 1976
- Rose, Jeanne, "A History of the Arlington County Courthouse," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 6 (October 1979): 42-50
- Rose, Ruth P., "The Role of Frank Lyon and His Associates in the Early Development of Arlington County," Arlington Historical Magazine 5 (October 1976): 46-59
- Sale, Jennifer, "Lustron Houses in Arlington: How a Short-Lived Prefabricated Housing Company Left a Mark on Postwar Arlington," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 13 (October 2008): 35-45
- Schildt, Roberta, "Freedman's Village, Arlington, Virginia, 1863-1900," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 7 (October 1984): 11-21
- Templeman, Eleanor Lee, <u>Arlington Heritage: Vignettes of a Virginia County</u>, [Vienna, Va.]: by the author, 1959
- Vogel, Sophie B., "Growth of a Suburban Village: Fostoria, Overlee, Knolls, and Westover, 1730-1998," Arlington Historical Magazine 11 (October 1998): 49-64
- Walton, Elizabeth, "The Original Developers of Barcroft," <u>Arlington Historical Magazine</u> 12 (October 2003): 5-20
- Young, Maggie, "Clarendon," Arlington Historical Magazine 6 (October 1978): 48-61

Fairfax County

- Anderson, Ellen, "Salona, Fairfax County, Virginia," Fairfax Va.: Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning, 1979
- Baker, Andrew C., "Metropolitan Growth along the Nation's River: Power, Waste, and Environmental Politics in a Northern Virginia County, 1943-1971," <u>Journal of Urban History</u> 43:5 (2017): 703-19
- Banham, Russ, <u>The Fight for Fairfax</u>: <u>The Struggle for a Great American County</u>, Fairfax, Va.: GMU Press, 2009
- Bloom, Nicholas Dagen, <u>Suburban Alchemy: 1960s New Towns and the Transformation of the American</u>
 Dream, Columbus: Ohio State University Press, 2001
- Brooks, H. Allen, et al., <u>The Pope-Leighey House</u>, Washington: National Trust for Historic Preservation, 1974
- Cannan, Deborah, Land Above the Falls, Great Falls, Va.: Great Falls Historical Society, 1992
- Ceruzzi, Paul E., <u>Internet Alley: High Technology in Tyson's Corner, 1945-2000</u>, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2008

- Chase, John Terry, "Gum Springs: The Triumph of a Black Community," Fairfax: Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning and Fairfax History Commission, 1990
- Clapson, Mark, "Suburban paradox: Planners' intentions and residents' preferences in two new towns of the 1960s: Reston, Virginia and Milton Keynes, England," <u>Planning Perspectives</u> 17 (2002): 145-62
- Friedman, Andrew, "The Global Postcolonial Moment and the American New Town: India, Reston, Dodoma," <u>Journal of Urban History</u> 38 (May 2012): 553-76
- Gamble, Robert S., Sully: The Biography of a House, Chantilly, Va.: Sully Foundation, 1973
- Goyert, Philip R., "Reston, Virginia, An Architectural History," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1970
- Harrington, Lucille, and Alexander von Hoffman, "Happy to Grow: Development and Planning in Fairfax County, Virginia," Joint Center for Housing Studies, Harvard University, February 2004
- Herrick, Carol S., McLean, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2011
- Hill, Thomas, "The Securitization of Security: Reorganization of Land, Military, and State in the Pentagon's Backyard," <u>Journal of Urban History</u> 41 (January 2015): 75-92
- <u>Hollin Hills, Community of Vision: A Semicentennial History 1949-1999</u>, Alexandria, Va.: Civic Association of Hollin Hills, 2000
- Larson, Nancy A., <u>A History of Reston: Virginia's Unique Community</u>, Reston: New Town Publications, 1981
- Kriviskey, Bruce M., "Saving the Suburban Sixties: Historic Preservation Planning in Fairfax County, Virginia," <u>CRM</u>, National Park Service, 18:8 (1995): 6-10
- Martin, Christopher, "Tract-House Modern: A Study of Housing Design and Consumption in the Washington Suburbs, 1946-1960," Ph.D. dissertation, George Washington University, 2000
- Mercer, Anne Louise, "The Attached House Clusters of Reston, Virginia: 1961-1967," M.A. thesis, George Washington University, 2004
- Netherton, Nan, Reston, a New Town in the Old Dominion: A Pictorial History, Norfolk, Va.: Donning, 1989
- , and Ross Netherton, <u>The Preservation History in Fairfax County, Virginia</u>, Washington: University Press of America, 2002
- _____, and Whitney von Lake Wyckoff, <u>Fairfax Station</u>: All Aboard!, Fairfax Station, Va.: Friends of Fairfax Station, 1995
- , et al., <u>Fairfax County, Virginia: A History</u>, Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County Board of Supervisors, 1992
- , Fairfax, Virginia: A City Traveling through Time, Fairfax, Va.: History of the City of Fairfax Round Table, 1997
- Peck, Margaret C., Around Herndon, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2004

- Petersilla, Martin, and Russell Wright, "Hope Park and Hope Park Mill," 1978; 2nd ed., Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning, 1992
- Polland, Charles Preston, Jr., "Dumbarton, Drainesville, Virginia," Fairfax, Va.," Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning, 1974
- Rafude, Diane N., "Maplewood, Fairfax County, Virginia," Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County History Commission, 1966
- Reston: A Study in Beginnings, A History of Reston from the Purchase of land in 1961 to the Period of First Occupation in 1964, Washington: Washington Center for Metropolitan Studies, 1966
- Saegesser, Lee, and Ruth Saegesser, <u>A History of Dunn Loring</u>, <u>Virginia</u>, Dunn Loring: by the authors, 1986
- Smith, Eugenia B., "Centreville, Virginia: Houses, History and Architecture," Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning, 1973
- Sprouse, Edith Moore, "Colchester: Colonial Port on the Potomac," Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County Office of Comprehensive Planning, 1975
- ______, "Mount Air, Fairfax County, Virginia," Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County History Commission, 1978
- Struble, Kristie Dixon, "Hollin Hills: The Introduction of Nature into a Mid-Twentieth Century Suburb," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia, 1987
- Stuntz, Connie Pendelton, and Mayo Sturdevant Stuntz, <u>This Was Tyson's Corner, Virginia: Facts and Photos</u>, Vienna, Va.: by the authors, 1990
- , This Was Vienna, Virginia: Facts and Photos, Vienna, Va.; by the authors, 1987
- Templeman, Eleanor Lee, and Nan Netherton, <u>Northern Virginia Heritage</u>, Vienna, Va.: by the authors, 1966
- Ward, Alan, ed., <u>Reston Town Center: A Downtown for the 21st Century</u>, Washington: Academy Press, 2006
- Wrenn, Tony P., "Huntley: A Mason Family County House," Fairfax, Va.: Fairfax County Division of Planning and Fairfax County History Commission, 1971

Mount Vernon

- Anderson, Phyllis, "'If Washington Were Here Himself, He Would Be on My Side": Charles Sprague Sargent and the Preservation of the Mount Vernon Landscape," in Charles A. Birnbaum and Mary V. Hughes, eds., <u>Design with Culture: Claiming America's Landscape Heritage</u>, Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2005, 39-56
- Biele, Jessie, and Michael K. Bohn, Mount Vernon Revisited, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2014

- Bograd, Mark D., and Theresa A. Singleton, "The Interpretation of Slavery: Mount Vernon, Monticello, and Colonial Williamsburg," in John H. Jameson, Jr., ed., <u>Presenting Archaeology to the Public:</u> Digging for Truths, Walnot Creek, Cal.: Altamira Press, 1997, 193-204
- Brandt, Lydia Mattice, <u>First in the Homes of His Countrymen: George Washington's Mount Vernon and the American Imagination</u>, Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2016
- Dalzell, Robert F., and Lee Baldwin Dalzell, <u>George Washington's Mount Vernon: At Home in</u>
 <u>Revolutionary America</u>, New York: Oxford University Press, 1998
- Fisher, Robert B., "Following Washington Down the Garden Path," in <u>Preservation & Restoration of Historic Gardens & Landscapes</u>, Washington, D.C.: Dumbarton Oaks Research Library and Collections, National Trust for Historic Preservation, and Mount Vernon, Va.: American Horticulture Society, 1976, 254-58
- Fusonie, Alan, and Donna Jean Fusonie, <u>George Washington: Pioneer Farmer</u>, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies' Association, 1998
- Garrett, Wendell, ed., George Washington's Mount Vernon, New York: Monacelli, 1999
- Griswold, Mac K., Washington's Gardens at Mount Vernon, New York: Houghton Mifflin, 1999
- Integrity, Civility, Ingenuity: A Reflection of George Washington, The Making of the Ford Orientation

 Center and the Donald W. Reynolds Museum and Education Center at Mount Vernon, Baltimore:
 Creo Press, 2007
- Lee, Jean B., ed., <u>Experiencing Mount Vernon: Eyewitness Accounts</u>, <u>1784-1865</u>, Charlottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2006
- Marling, Karal Ann, <u>George Washington Slept Here: Colonial Revivals and American Culture, 1876-1986</u>, Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 1988, chapter 3
- McInnis, Maurie D., "The Most Famous Plantation of All: The Politics of Painting Mount Vernon," in Angela D. Mack and Stephen G. Hoffius, eds., <u>Landscape of Slavery: the Plantation in American Art</u>, Columbia: University of South Carolina Press, 2008, 86-114
- McLeod, Stephanie A., ed., <u>The Mount Vernon Ladies' Association: 150 Years of Restoring George Washington's Home</u>, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies' Association, 2010
- O'Neill, Patrick L., Mount Vernon, Charleston, S.C.: Arcadia, 2003
- Owen, Scott Campbell, "George Washington's Mount Vernon as British Palladian Architecture," M.A. thesis, University of Virginia 1991
- Pogue, Dennis J., "The Domestic Architecture of Slavery at George Washington's Mount Vernon," <u>Winterthur Portfolio</u> 37 (spring 2002): 3-22
- , Founding Spirits: George Washington and the Beginnings of the American Whiskey Industry, Buena Vista, Va.: Harbour Books, 2011
- ""Giant in the Earth: George Washington, Landscape Architect," in Rebecca Yamin and Karen Bescherer Metheny, eds., <u>Landscape Archaeology: Reading and Interpreting the American Historical Landscape</u>, Knoxville: University of Tennessee Press, 1996, 52-69

, "Mount Vernon: Transformation of an Eighteenth-Century Plantation System," in Paul A. Shackel and Barbara J. Little, eds., Historical Archaeology of the Chesapeake, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1994, 101-14 , and Esther C. White, George Washington's Grist Mill at Mount Vernon, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies Association, 2005 Schoelwer, Susan P., Lives Bound Together: Slavery at George Washington's Mount Vernon, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies' Association, 2016 (RL) , ed., The General in the Garden: George Washington's Landscape at Mount Vernon, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies' Association, and Charlkottesville: University of Virginia Press, 2015 Schwarz, Philip J., ed., Slavery at the Home of George Washington, Mount Vernon, Va.: Mount Vernon Ladies' Association, 2001 Thane, Elswyth, Mount Vernon, the Legacy: The Story of Its Preservation and Care Since 1885, 1967; reprint ed., Mattituck, N.Y.: Aeonian Press, 1977 West, Patricia, <u>Domesticating History: The Political Origins of America's House Museums</u>, Washington: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1999 Falls Church Douglas, H. H., Falls Church: Places and People, Falls Church, Va.: Falls Church Historical Commission, 1981 Germand, Bradley E., and Nan Netherton, Falls Church: A Virginia Village Revisited, Norfolk: Donning Co., 2000 Hughes, Delos, "Re-Searching the Fairfax County Courthouse," Arris 21 (2010): 63-79 Steadman, Melvin Lee, Falls Church: By Fence and Fireside, Falls Church, Va.: Falls Church Public Library, 1964 Wrenn, Tony P., Falls Church: History of a Virginia Village, Falls Church: Historical Commission of the City of Falls Church, 1972 , and Henry H. Douglas, "Cherry Hill Farm, Falls Church, Virginia," 1971; revised ed.,

Falls Church: Falls Church Historical Commission, 1977